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E*TRADE FUNDS

E*TRADE INTERNATIONAL INDEX FUND
E*TRADE RUSSELL 2000 INDEX FUND

E*TRADE S&P 500 INDEX FUND
E*TRADE TECHNOLOGY INDEX FUND

STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

DATED APRIL 30, 2005

This Statement of Additional Information ("SAI") relates to each series of
E*TRADE Funds ("Trust") listed above (each a "Fund" or, collectively, the
"Funds"). This SAI is not a prospectus and should be read in conjunction with
each Fund's Prospectus dated April 30, 2005 (as amended from time to time).
Unless otherwise defined herein, capitalized terms have the meanings given them
in each Fund's Prospectus.

To obtain a free copy of the Prospectus for a Fund and the most recent annual
report to shareholders free of charge, please access our Website online
(www.etrade.com) or call our toll-free number at (800) 786-2575. Other
information on the Website is not incorporated by reference into this SAI unless
specifically noted. Only customers of E*TRADE Securities LLC ("E*TRADE
Securities") who consent to receive all information about a Fund electronically
may invest in the Funds.
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HISTORY OF E*TRADE FUNDS

The Trust is organized as a Delaware statutory trust and was formed on November
4, 1998. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees ("Board") which has the
responsibility for the overall management of the Trust.

The Trust currently consists of four active individual series. Each series is
classified as an open-end management investment company. The E*TRADE
International Index Fund ("International Fund"), E*TRADE Russell 2000 Index Fund
("Russell 2000 Fund") and E*TRADE S&P 500 Index Fund ("S&P 500 Fund") are
diversified series of the Trust. The E*TRADE Technology Index Fund ("Technology
Fund") is a non-diversified series of the Trust.

THE FUNDS
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This SAI pertains to the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund and
Technology Fund. Prior to November 10, 2003, the International Fund, Russell
2000 Fund and S&P 500 Fund each was a feeder fund in a master-feeder structure.
This means that the Fund did not invest directly in securities, but instead
invested its assets in another fund (or Master Portfolio), a series of Master
Investment Portfolio. Each Fund's respective Master Portfolio, in turn, invested
directly in a portfolio of securities. Effective November 8, 2003, the
International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund and S&P 500 Fund each withdrew its assets
from its master portfolio and began investing directly in equity securities. The
fee and performance information in this SAI for the period prior to November 10,
2003 reflect International Fund's, Russell 2000 Fund's and S&P 500 Fund's
performance under that master-feeder structure. E*TRADE Asset Management, Inc.
("ETAM") serves as the investment adviser for each series of the Trust. World
Asset Management ("WAM"), a division of Munder Capital Management ("Munder" or
"MCM"), is the sub-adviser to the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500
Fund and Technology Fund. WAM replaced Barclay's Global Fund Advisors ("BGFA")
as the sub-adviser to the Technology Fund on September 15, 2003.

The investment objectives of the Funds are not fundamental and therefore, can be
changed by the Board without the approval of a majority (as defined in the
Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended, and the rules thereunder ("1940
Act")) of the respective Fund's outstanding voting securities, upon 60 days'
prior written notice of such change being provided to the Fund's shareholders.

INVESTMENT STRATEGIES AND RISKS

The following supplements the discussion in each Fund's Prospectus of the
investment strategies, policies and risks of each. These investment strategies
and policies may be changed without approval of the shareholders of the Funds,
unless otherwise noted.

BANK OBLIGATIONS

Each Fund may invest in bank obligations, including certificates of deposit,
time deposits, bankers' acceptances and other short-term obligations of domestic
banks, foreign subsidiaries of domestic banks, foreign branches of domestic
banks, and domestic and foreign branches of foreign banks, domestic savings and
loan associations and other banking institutions.

Certificates of deposit are negotiable certificates evidencing the obligation of
a bank to repay a fund deposited with it for a specified period of time. Time
deposits are non-negotiable deposits maintained in a banking institution for a
specified period of time at a stated interest rate. Time deposits, which may be
held by each Fund, will not benefit from insurance from the Bank Insurance Fund
or the Savings Association Insurance Fund administered by the Federal Deposit
Insurance Corporation. Bankers' acceptances are credit instruments evidencing
the obligation of a bank to pay a draft drawn on it by a customer. These
instruments reflect the obligation both of the bank and of the drawer to pay the
face amount of the instrument upon maturity. The other short-term obligations in
which the Funds may invest include, among others, uninsured, direct obligations,
bearing fixed-rate, floating- rate or variable-rate notes and bonds.

Obligations of foreign banks and foreign branches of U.S. banks involve somewhat
different investment risks from those affecting domestic obligations, including
the possibilities that liquidity could be impaired because of future political
and economic developments, that the obligations may be less marketable than
comparable obligations of U.S. banks, that a foreign jurisdiction might impose
withholding taxes on interest income payable on those obligations, that foreign
deposits may be seized or nationalized, that foreign governmental restrictions
(such as foreign exchange controls) may be adopted which might adversely affect
the payment of principal and interest on those obligations and that the
selection of those obligations may be more difficult because there may be less
publicly available information concerning foreign banks or the accounting,
auditing and financial reporting standards, practices and requirements
applicable to foreign banks may differ from those applicable to U.S. banks. In
that connection, foreign banks are not subject to examination by any U.S.
Government agency or instrumentality.
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COMMERCIAL PAPER AND SHORT-TERM CORPORATE DEBT INSTRUMENTS

Each Fund may invest in commercial paper (including variable amount master
demand notes), which consists of short-term, unsecured promissory notes issued
by corporations to finance short-term credit needs. Commercial paper is usually
sold on a discount basis. Variable amount master demand notes are demand
obligations that permit the investment of fluctuating amounts at varying market
rates of interest pursuant to arrangements between the issuer and a commercial
bank acting as agent for the payee of such notes whereby both parties have the
right to vary the amount of the outstanding indebtedness on the notes. ETAM
and/or the sub-adviser monitors on an ongoing basis the ability of an issuer of
a demand instrument to pay principal and interest on demand.

Each Fund may also invest in non-convertible corporate debt securities (e.g.,
bonds and debentures). The International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund
and Technology Fund will only invest in such instruments with not more than one
year remaining to maturity at the date of settlement. Each Fund will invest only
in such corporate bonds and debentures that are rated at the time of purchase at
least "Aa" by Moody's Investors Service, Inc. ("Moody's"), or "AA" by Standard &
Poor's Corporation ("S&P"). Subsequent to purchase by a Fund, an issue of
securities may cease to be rated or its rating may be reduced below the minimum
rating required for purchase by a Fund. ETAM and/or the sub-adviser will
consider such an event in determining whether a Fund should continue to hold the
obligation. To the extent a Fund continues to hold such obligations, it may be
subject to additional risk of default.

To the extent the ratings given by Moody's or S&P or other nationally recognized
statistical rating organizations ("NRSROs") may change as a result of changes in
such organizations or their rating systems, each Fund will attempt to use
comparable ratings as standards for investments in accordance with the
investment policies contained in its Prospectus and in this SAI. The ratings of
Moody's and S&P and other NRSROs are more fully described in the attached
Appendix.

DEPOSITARY RECEIPTS

The International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund and Technology Fund may
purchase American Depositary Receipts ("ADRs"), European Depositary Receipts
("EDRs"), Global Depositary Receipts ("GDRs") and Canadian Depositary Receipts
("CDRs"). ADRs are depositary receipts typically issued by a U.S. bank or trust
company which evidence ownership of underlying foreign securities. EDRs and GDRs
are issued by European financial institutions. Certain institutions issuing
depositary receipts may not be sponsored by the issuer. CDRs are receipts
typically issued by a Canadian bank or trust company that evidence ownership of
underlying foreign securities. A non-sponsored depositary may not provide the
same shareholder information that a sponsored depositary is required to provide
under its contractual arrangements with the issuer. Investments in these types
of securities involve similar risks to investments in foreign securities.

Generally, depositary receipts in registered form are designed for use in the
U.S. securities market and depositary receipts in bearer form are designed for
use in securities markets outside the United States. Depositary receipts in
which each of these Funds may invest are typically denominated in U.S. dollars,
but may be denominated in other currencies. Depositary receipts may be issued
pursuant to sponsored or unsponsored programs. In sponsored programs, an issuer
has made arrangements to have its securities traded in the form of depositary
receipts. In unsponsored programs, the issuer may not be directly involved in
the creation of the program. Although regulatory requirements with respect to
sponsored and unsponsored programs are generally similar, in some cases it may
be easier to obtain financial information from an issuer that has participated
in the creation of a sponsored program. Accordingly, there may be less
information available regarding issuers of securities underlying unsponsored
programs and there may not be a correlation between such information and the
market value of the depositary receipts. Depositary receipts evidencing
ownership of a foreign corporation also involve the risks of other investments
in foreign securities. For purposes of the International Fund's investment
policies and limitations, the Fund's investments in depositary receipts will be
deemed to be investments in the underlying securities of common stocks in the
MSCI EAFE Index.

EXCHANGE TRADED FUNDS
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Each Fund may purchase shares of exchange-traded funds ("ETFs"). ETFs are
investment companies whose shares are purchased and sold on a securities
exchange. An ETF represents a fixed portfolio of securities designed to track a
particular market segment or index. Typically, a Fund would purchase ETF shares
in order to obtain exposure to the stock market while maintaining flexibility to
meet liquidity needs of the Fund. When used in this fashion, ETF shares may
enjoy several advantages over futures and other investment alternatives. For
example, depending on market conditions, the holding period, and other factors,
ETF shares can be less costly. In addition, ETF shares generally can be
purchased for smaller sums than corresponding contracts and offer exposure to
market sectors and styles for which there is no suitable or liquid futures
contract. Most ETFs are investment companies. Therefore, each Fund's purchases
of ETF shares generally are subject to the limitations described under the
heading "Investment Company Securities" below.

An investment in an ETF generally presents the same primary risks as an
investment in a conventional fund (i.e., one that is not exchange traded) that
has the same investment objectives, strategies, and policies. The price of an
ETF can fluctuate, and a Fund could
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lose money investing in an ETF. In addition, ETFs are subject to the following
risks that do not apply to conventional funds: (i) the market price of the ETF's
shares may trade at a premium or discount to their net asset value; (ii) an
active trading market for an ETF's shares may not develop or be maintained; or
(iii) trading of an ETF's shares may be halted if the listing exchange's
officials deem such action appropriate, the shares are delisted from the
exchange, or the activation of market-wide "circuit breakers" (which are tied to
large decreases in stock prices) halts stock trading generally.

FLOATING-RATE AND VARIABLE-RATE OBLIGATIONS

Each Fund may purchase floating-rate and variable-rate notes and bonds, which
are obligations ordinarily having stated maturities in excess of thirteen
months, but which permit the holder to demand payment of principal at any time,
or at specified intervals not exceeding 13 months. Variable rate demand notes
include master demand notes that are obligations that permit a Fund to invest
fluctuating amounts, which may change daily without penalty, pursuant to direct
arrangements between a Fund, as lender, and the borrower. The interest rates on
these notes fluctuate from time to time. The issuer of such obligations
ordinarily has a corresponding right, after a given period, to prepay in its
discretion the outstanding principal amount of the obligations plus accrued
interest upon a specified number of days' notice to the holders of such
obligations. The interest rate on a floating-rate demand obligation is based on
a known lending rate, such as a bank's prime rate, and is adjusted automatically
each time such rate is adjusted. The interest rate on a variable-rate demand
obligation is adjusted automatically at specified intervals. Frequently, such
obligations are secured by letters of credit or other credit support
arrangements provided by banks. Because these obligations are direct lending
arrangements between the lender and borrower, it is not contemplated that such
instruments generally will be traded, and there generally is no established
secondary market for these obligations, although they are redeemable at face
value. Accordingly, where these obligations are not secured by letters of credit
or other credit support arrangements, a Fund's right to redeem is dependent on
the ability of the borrower to pay principal and interest on demand. Such
obligations frequently are not rated by credit rating agencies and a Fund may
invest in obligations, which are not so rated only if ETAM determines that at
the time of investment the obligations are of comparable quality to the other
obligations in which a Fund may invest. ETAM considers on an ongoing basis the
creditworthiness of the issuers of the floating- and variable-rate demand
obligations in a Fund's portfolio. The International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund,
S&P 500 Fund and Technology Fund each will not invest more than 10% of the value
of its total net assets in floating-rate or variable-rate demand obligations
whose demand feature is not exercisable within seven days. Such obligations may
be treated as liquid, provided that an active secondary market exists.

DERIVATIVES
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Each Fund may invest in one or more types of derivatives. Derivatives generally
are financial products or instruments that derive their value from the value of
one or more underlying assets, reference rates or indices. Derivatives in which
the Funds may invest include, but are not limited to: asset-backed securities,
foreign currency futures contracts, forward foreign currency exchange contracts,
futures contracts, options on futures, hybrid instruments, and options
transactions.

OPTIONS

The Funds may purchase put or call options on securities to protect its holdings
against a substantial decline in market value or to protect against substantial
increases in prices of securities that a Fund intends to purchase pending its
ability to invest in an orderly manner in those securities, respectively. The
purchase of put options on securities will enable a Fund to preserve, at least
partially, value in an appreciated security in its portfolio without actually
selling the security. In addition, a Fund will continue to receive interest or
dividend income on the security. A Fund may sell put or call options it has
previously purchased, which could result in a net gain or loss depending on
whether the amount received on the sale is more or less than the premium and
other transaction costs paid on the put or call option which was bought.

SECURITIES INDEX OPTIONS

The Funds may purchase call and put options on securities indexes for the
purpose of hedging against the risk of unfavorable price movements adversely
affecting the value of a Fund's securities or securities it intends to purchase.
Unlike a stock option, which gives the holder the right to purchase or sell a
specified stock at a specified price, an option on a securities index gives the
holder the right to receive a cash "exercise settlement amount" equal to (i) the
difference between the exercise price of the option and the value of the
underlying stock index on the exercise date, multiplied by (ii) a fixed "index
multiplier." A securities index fluctuates with changes in the market value of
the securities so included. For example, some securities index options are based
on a broad market index while others may be based on a narrower market index.
Indexes may also be based on an industry or market segment such as, for example,
the Computer and Business Equipment Index, or various other fixed income
sectors.

4

FUTURES CONTRACTS

Each Fund may use futures contracts as a substitute for a comparable market
position in the underlying securities.

Although each Fund intends to purchase or sell futures contracts only if there
is an active market for such contracts, no assurance can be given that a liquid
market will exist for any particular contract at any particular time. Many
futures exchanges and boards of trade limit the amount of fluctuation permitted
in futures contract prices during a single trading day. Once the daily limit has
been reached in a particular contract, no trades may be made that day at a price
beyond that limit or trading may be suspended for specified periods during the
trading day. Futures contract prices could move to the limit for several
consecutive trading days with little or no trading, thereby preventing prompt
liquidation of futures positions and potentially subjecting a Fund to
substantial losses. If it is not possible, or if a Fund determines not to close
a futures position in anticipation of adverse price movements, the Fund will be
required to make daily cash payments on variation margin.

The International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund and Technology Fund each
may invest in stock index futures and options on stock index futures as a
substitute for a comparable market position in the underlying securities. A
stock index future obligates the seller to deliver (and the purchaser to take),
effectively, an amount of cash equal to a specific dollar amount times the
difference between the value of a specific stock index on or before the close of
the last trading day of the contract and the price at which the agreement is
made. No physical delivery of the underlying stocks in the index is made. With
respect to stock indices that are permitted investments, each Fund intends to
purchase and sell futures contracts on the stock index for which they can obtain
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the best price with consideration also given to liquidity. There can be no
assurance that a liquid market will exist at the time when a Fund seeks to close
out a futures contract or a futures option position. Lack of a liquid market may
prevent liquidation of an unfavorable position.

The use of these strategies involves certain special risks, including (1) the
fact that skills needed to use hedging instruments are different from those
needed to select portfolio securities, (2) possible imperfect correlation, or
even no correlation, between price movements of hedging instruments and price
movements of the investments being hedged, (3) the fact that, while hedging
strategies can reduce the risk of loss, they can also reduce the opportunity for
gain, or even result in losses, by offsetting favorable price movements in
hedged investments and (4) the possible inability of the Fund to purchase or
sell a portfolio security at a time that otherwise would be favorable for it to
do so, or the possible need for the Fund to sell a portfolio security at a
disadvantageous time, due to the need for the Fund to maintain "cover" or to
segregate securities in connection with hedging transactions and the possible
inability of the Fund to close out or to liquidate its hedged position.

Pursuant to regulations or published positions of the SEC, a Fund may be
required to segregate liquid portfolio securities, including cash, in connection
with its futures transactions in an amount generally equal to the entire value
of the underlying security.

Futures markets can be highly volatile and transactions of this type carry a
high risk of loss. Moreover, a relatively small adverse market movement with
respect to these transactions may result not only in loss of the original
investment but also in unquantifiable further loss exceeding any margin
deposited.

The use of futures involves the risk of imperfect correlation between movements
in futures prices and movements in the price of currencies, which are the
subject of the hedge. The successful use of futures strategies also depends on
the ability of ETAM or the Fund's sub-adviser to correctly forecast interest
rate movements, currency rate movements and general stock market price
movements.

POTENTIAL LACK OF A LIQUID SECONDARY MARKET

The ordinary spreads between prices in the cash and futures markets, due to
differences in the natures of those markets, are subject to distortions. First,
all participants in the futures market are subject to initial deposit and
variation margin requirements. This could require a Fund to post additional cash
or cash equivalents as the value of the position fluctuates. Further, rather
than meeting additional variation margin requirements, investors may close
futures contracts through offsetting transactions which could distort the normal
relationship between the cash and futures markets. Second, the liquidity of the
futures market may be lacking. Prior to exercise or expiration, a futures
position may be terminated only by entering into a closing purchase or sale
transaction, which requires a secondary market on the exchange on which the
position was originally established. While a Fund will establish a futures
position only if there appears to be a liquid secondary market therefore, there
can be no assurance that such a market will exist for any particular futures
contract at any specific time. In such event, it may not be possible to close
out a position held by a Fund, which could require the Fund to purchase or sell
the instrument underlying the position, make or receive a cash settlement, or
meet ongoing variation margin requirements. The inability to close out futures
positions also could have an adverse impact on a Fund's ability effectively to
hedge its securities, or the relevant portion thereof.

The liquidity of a secondary market in a futures contract may be adversely
affected by "daily price fluctuation limits" established by the exchanges, which
limit the amount of fluctuation in the price of a contract during a single
trading day and prohibit trading beyond
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such limits once they have been reached. The trading of futures contracts also
is subject to the risk of trading halts, suspensions, exchange or clearing house
equipment failures, government intervention, insolvency of the brokerage firm or
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clearing house or other disruptions of normal trading activity, which could at
times make it difficult or impossible to liquidate existing positions or to
recover excess variation margin payments.

TRADING AND POSITION LIMITS

Each contract market on which futures contracts are traded has established a
number of limitations governing the maximum number of positions which may be
held by a trader, whether acting alone or in concert with others. ETAM and the
Fund's sub-adviser do not believe that these trading and position limits will
have an adverse impact on the hedging strategies regarding a Fund's investments.

REGULATIONS ON THE USE OF FUTURES CONTRACTS AND OPTIONS ON FUTURES CONTRACTS

The Funds are operated pursuant to an exclusion from the definition of
"commodity pool operator" under the Commodity Exchange Act and therefore not
subject to registration or regulation as a commodity pool or commodity pool
operator under that Act.

Futures contracts have been designed by exchanges which have been designated
"contract markets" by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission ("CFTC") and must
be executed through a brokerage firm, known as a futures commission merchant,
which is a member of the relevant contract market. Futures contracts trade on
these markets, and the exchanges, through their clearing organizations,
guarantee that the contracts will be performed as between the clearing members
of the exchange.

When a Fund purchases a futures contract, an amount of cash or cash equivalents
or high quality debt securities will be segregated with the Fund's custodian so
that the amount so segregated, plus the initial deposit and variation margin
held in the account of its broker, will at all times equal the value of the
futures contract, thereby insuring that the use of such futures is unleveraged.

A Fund's ability to engage in the hedging transactions described herein may be
limited by the Fund's investment objective and strategies as well as the
policies and concerns of various federal and state regulatory agencies provided
such change complies with the Fund's investment objective, strategies and
regulatory limits. Such policies may be changed by vote of the Fund's board of
trustees.

ETAM or the Fund's sub-adviser uses a variety of internal risk management
procedures to ensure that derivatives use is consistent with a Fund's investment
objective. These procedures include providing periodic reports to the Fund's
board of trustees concerning the use of derivatives.

OPTIONS ON FUTURES CONTRACTS

The Funds may purchase exchange-traded call and put options on futures
contracts. These options are traded on exchanges that are licensed and regulated
by the CFTC for the purpose of options trading. A call option on a futures
contract gives the purchaser the right, but not the obligation, in return for
the premium paid, to purchase a futures contract (assume a "long" position) at a
specified exercise price at any time before the option expires. A put option
gives the purchaser the right, in return for the premium paid, to sell a futures
contract (assume a "short" position), for a specified exercise price, at any
time before the option expires.

Options on futures contracts can be used by the Funds to hedge substantially the
same risks as might be addressed by the direct purchase or sale of the
underlying futures contracts. If a Fund purchases an option on a futures
contract, it may obtain benefits similar to those that would result if it held
the futures position itself. Purchases of options on futures contracts may
present less risk in hedging than the purchase and sale of the underlying
futures contracts since the potential loss is limited to the amount of the
premium plus related transaction costs. A Fund will not engage in transactions
in options on futures contracts for speculation. A Fund will not commit more
than 5% of its total assets to premiums when purchasing call or put options.

FOREIGN CURRENCY FUTURES CONTRACTS (International Fund only)

The International Fund may attempt to hedge or protect the value of its
securities by purchasing and selling foreign currency futures contracts. A
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foreign currency futures contract is an agreement between two parties for the
future delivery of a specified currency at a specified time and at a specified
price. A "sale" of a futures contract means the contractual obligation to
deliver the currency at a specified price on a specified date, or to make the
cash settlement called for by the contract.

PURCHASE AND SALE OF CURRENCY FUTURES CONTRACTS

In order to hedge its portfolio and to protect it against possible variations in
foreign exchange rates pending the settlement of securities transactions, the
International Fund may buy or sell currency futures contracts. If a fall in
exchange rates for a particular currency is
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anticipated, the International Fund may sell a currency futures contract as a
hedge. If it is anticipated that exchange rates will rise, the International
Fund may purchase a currency futures contract to protect against an increase in
the price of securities denominated in a particular currency the International
Fund intends to purchase. These futures contracts will be used only as a hedge
against anticipated currency rate changes.

A currency futures contract sale creates an obligation by the International
Fund, as seller, to deliver the amount of currency called for in the contract at
a specified futures time for a specified price. A currency futures contract
purchase creates an obligation by the International Fund, as purchaser, to take
delivery of an amount of currency at a specified future time at a specified
price. Although the terms of currency futures contracts specify actual delivery
or receipt, in most instances the contracts are closed out before the settlement
date without the making or taking of delivery of the currency. Closing out of a
currency futures contract is effected by entering into an offsetting purchase or
sale transaction.

In connection with transactions in foreign currency futures, the International
Fund will be required to deposit as "initial margin" an amount of cash or
short-term government securities equal to from 5% to 8% of the contract amount.
Thereafter, subsequent payments (referred to as "variation margin") are made to
and from the broker to reflect changes in the value of the futures contract.

While futures contracts based on currencies do provide for the delivery and
acceptance of a particular currency, such deliveries and acceptances are very
seldom made. Generally, a futures contract is terminated by entering into an
offsetting transaction. The International Fund will incur brokerage fees when it
purchases and sells futures contracts. At the time such a purchase or sale is
made, the International Fund must provide cash or money market securities as a
deposit known as "margin." The initial deposit required will vary, but may be as
low as 2% or less of a contract's face value. Daily thereafter, the futures
contract is valued through a process known as "marking to market," and the
International Fund may receive or be required to pay "variation margin" as the
futures contract becomes more or less valuable.

RISK FACTORS ASSOCIATED WITH FUTURES TRANSACTIONS

The International Fund intends to use future contracts and options as part of
its short-term liquidity holdings an/or substitutes for comparable market
positions in the underlying securities. The effective use of futures strategies
depends on, among other things, the International Fund's ability to terminate
futures positions at times when ETAM or the Fund's sub-adviser deems it
desirable to do so. Although the International Fund will not enter into a
futures position unless ETAM or the Fund's sub-adviser believes that a liquid
secondary market exists for such future, there is no assurance that the
International Fund will be able to effect closing transactions at any particular
time or at an acceptable price. The International Fund generally expects that
its futures transactions will be conducted on recognized U.S. and foreign
securities and commodity exchanges.

In addition to the foregoing risk factors, the following sets forth certain
information regarding the potential risks associated with the International
Fund's futures transactions.
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RISK OF IMPERFECT CORRELATION

The International Fund's ability effectively to hedge currency risk through
transactions in foreign currency futures depends on the degree to which
movements in the value of the currency underlying such hedging instrument
correlate with movements in the value of the relevant securities held by the
International Fund. If the values of the securities being hedged do not move in
the same amount or direction as the underlying currency, the hedging strategy
for the International Fund might not be successful and the International Fund
could sustain losses on its hedging transactions which would not be offset by
gains on its portfolio. It is also possible that there may be a negative
correlation between the currency underlying a futures contract and the portfolio
securities being hedged, which could result in losses both on the hedging
transaction and the portfolio securities. In such instances, the International
Fund's overall return could be less than if the hedging transactions had not
been undertaken.

Under certain extreme market conditions, it is possible that the International
Fund will not be able to establish hedging positions, or that any hedging
strategy adopted will be insufficient to completely protect the International
Fund.

The International Fund will purchase or sell futures contracts only if, in
ETAM's or the Fund's sub-adviser's judgment, there is expected to be a
sufficient degree of correlation between movements in the value of such
instruments and changes in the value of the relevant portion of the
International Fund's portfolio for the hedge to be effective. There can be no
assurance that ETAM's or the Fund's sub-adviser's judgment will be accurate.

7

FUTURE DEVELOPMENTS

Each Fund may take advantage of opportunities in the area of options and futures
contracts and options on futures contracts and any other derivative investments
which are not presently contemplated for use by a Fund or which are not
currently available but which may be developed, to the extent such opportunities
are both consistent with a Fund's investment objectives and legally permissible
for that Fund.

FOREIGN SECURITIES

The foreign securities in which a Fund may invest include depository receipts,
common stocks, preferred stocks, warrants, convertible securities and other
securities of issuers organized under the laws of countries other than the
United States. Such securities also include equity interests in foreign
investment funds or trusts, real estate investment trust securities and any
other equity or equity-related investments whether denominated in foreign
currencies or U.S. dollars.

Investments in foreign securities, including ADRs, EDRs and similar securities,
involve certain considerations that are not typically associated with investing
in domestic securities. There may be less publicly available information about a
foreign issuer than about a domestic issuer.

Foreign issuers also are not generally subject to the same accounting, auditing
and financial reporting standards or governmental supervision as domestic
issuers. In addition, with respect to certain foreign countries, taxes may be
withheld at the source under foreign tax laws, and there is a possibility of
expropriation or confiscatory taxation, political, social and monetary
instability or diplomatic developments that could adversely affect investments
in, the liquidity of, and the ability to enforce contractual obligations with
respect to, securities of issuers located in those countries. Generally,
multinational companies may be more susceptible to effects caused by changes in
the economic climate and overall market volatility.

OBLIGATIONS OF FOREIGN GOVERNMENTS, BANKS AND SUPRANATIONAL ENTITIES

Each Fund may invest in U.S. dollar-denominated short-term obligations issued or
guaranteed by one or more foreign governments or any of their political
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subdivisions, agencies or instrumentalities that are determined by its
investment adviser to be of comparable quality to the other obligations in which
a Fund may invest.

To the extent that such investments are consistent with their respective
investment objectives, each Fund may also invest in debt obligations of
supranational entities. Supranational entities include international
organizations designated or supported by governmental entities to promote
economic reconstruction or development and international banking institutions
and related government agencies. Examples include the International Bank for
Reconstruction and Development (the World Bank), the European Coal and Steel
Community, the Asian Development Bank and the InterAmerican Development Bank.
The percentage of a Fund's assets invested in obligations of foreign governments
and supranational entities will vary depending on the relative yields of such
securities, the economic and financial markets of the countries in which the
investments are made and the interest rate climate of such countries.

Each Fund may also invest a portion of their total assets in high quality,
short-term (one year or less) debt obligations of foreign branches of U.S. banks
or U.S. branches of foreign banks that are denominated in and pay interest in
U.S. dollars. Additional costs associated with an investment in foreign
securities may include higher custodial fees than apply to domestic custodial
arrangements and transaction costs of foreign currency conversions.

INTERNATIONAL FUND

For temporary defensive purposes, the International Fund may invest in fixed
income securities of non-U.S. governmental and private issuers. Such investments
may include bonds, notes, debentures and other similar debt securities,
including convertible securities.

FORWARD COMMITMENTS, WHEN-ISSUED PURCHASES AND DELAYED-DELIVERY TRANSACTIONS

Each Fund may purchase or sell securities on a when-issued or delayed-delivery
basis and make contracts to purchase or sell securities for a fixed price at a
future date beyond customary settlement time. Securities purchased or sold on a
when-issued, delayed-delivery or forward commitment basis involve a risk of loss
if the value of the security to be purchased declines, or the value of the
security to be sold increases, before the settlement date. Although a Fund will
generally purchase securities with the intention of acquiring them, a Fund may
dispose of securities purchased on a when-issued, delayed-delivery or a forward
commitment basis before settlement when deemed appropriate.
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Certain of the securities in which a Fund may invest will be purchased on a
when-issued basis, in which case delivery and payment normally take place within
45 days after the date of the commitment to purchase. A Fund will only make
commitments to purchase securities on a when-issued basis with the intention of
actually acquiring the securities, but may sell them before the settlement date
if it is deemed advisable. When-issued securities are subject to market
fluctuation, and no income accrues to the purchaser during the period prior to
issuance. The purchase price and the interest rate that will be received on debt
securities are fixed at the time the purchaser enters into the commitment.

Purchasing a security on a when-issued basis can involve a risk that the market
price at the time of delivery may be lower than the agreed-upon purchase price,
in which case there could be an unrealized loss at the time of delivery. Each
Fund will establish a segregated account in which it will maintain cash or
liquid securities in an amount at least equal in value to each Fund and its
commitments to purchase when-issued securities. If the value of these assets
declines, each Fund will place additional liquid assets in the account on a
daily basis so that the value of the assets in the account is equal to the
amount of such commitments.

FORWARD FOREIGN CURRENCY EXCHANGE CONTRACTS

The International Fund's investments in foreign securities involve currency
risks. The U.S. dollar value of a foreign security tends to decrease when the
value of the U.S. dollar rises against the foreign currency in which the
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security is denominated, and tends to increase when the value of the U.S. dollar
falls against such currency. To attempt to minimize risks to the International
Fund from adverse changes in the relationship between the U.S. dollar and
foreign currencies, the International Fund may engage in foreign currency
transactions on a spot (i.e., cash) basis and may purchase or sell forward
foreign currency exchange contracts ("forward contracts"). The International
Fund may also purchase and sell foreign currency futures contracts (see "Foreign
Currency Futures Contracts"). A forward contract is an obligation to purchase or
sell a specific currency for an agreed price at a future date that is
individually negotiated and privately traded by currency traders and their
customers.

Forward contracts establish an exchange rate at a future date. These contracts
are transferable in the interbank market conducted directly between currency
traders (usually large commercial banks) and their customers. A forward contract
generally has no deposit requirement, and is traded at a net price without
commission. The International Fund will direct its custodian, to the extent
required by applicable regulations, to segregate high-grade liquid assets in an
amount at least equal to its obligations under each forward contract. Neither
spot transactions nor forward contracts eliminate fluctuations in the prices of
the International Fund's portfolio securities or in foreign exchange rates, or
prevent loss if the prices of these securities should decline.

The International Fund may enter into a forward contract, for example, when it
enters into a contract for the purchase or sale of a security denominated in a
foreign currency in order to "lock in" the U.S. dollar price of the security (a
"transaction hedge"). In addition, when the International Fund's sub-adviser
believes that a foreign currency may suffer a substantial decline against the
U.S. dollar, it may enter into a forward sale contract to sell an amount of that
foreign currency approximating the value of some or all of the International
Fund's securities denominated in such foreign currency, or when its sub-adviser
believes that the U.S. dollar may suffer a substantial decline against the
foreign currency, it may enter into a forward purchase contract to buy that
foreign currency for a fixed dollar amount (a "position hedge").

The International Fund may, in the alternative, enter into a forward contract to
sell a different foreign currency for a fixed U.S. dollar amount where its
sub-adviser believes that the U.S. dollar value of the currency to be sold
pursuant to the forward contract will fall whenever there is a decline in the
U.S. dollar value of the currency in which the portfolio securities are
denominated (a "cross-hedge").

Foreign currency hedging transactions are an attempt to protect the
International Fund against changes in foreign currency exchange rates between
the trade and settlement dates of specific securities transactions or changes in
foreign currency exchange rates that would adversely affect a portfolio position
or an anticipated portfolio position. Although these transactions tend to
minimize the risk of loss due to a decline in the value of the hedged currency,
at the same time they tend to limit any potential gain that might be realized
should the value of the hedged currency increase. The precise matching of the
forward contract amount and the value of the securities involved will not
generally be possible because the future value of these securities in foreign
currencies will change as a consequence of market movements in the value of
those securities between the date the forward contract is entered into and date
it matures.

The cost to the International Fund of engaging in currency transactions varies
with factors such as the currency involved, the length of the contract period
and the market conditions then prevailing. Because transactions in currency
exchange usually are conducted on a principal basis, no fees or commissions are
involved. The International Fund's sub-adviser considers on an ongoing basis the
creditworthiness of the institutions with which the International Fund enters
into foreign currency transactions. The use of forward currency exchange
contracts does not eliminate fluctuations in the underlying prices of the
securities, but it does establish a rate of
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exchange that can be achieved in the future. If a devaluation generally is
anticipated, the International Fund may not be able to contract to sell the
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currency at a price above the devaluation level it anticipates.

ILLIQUID SECURITIES

To the extent that such investments are consistent with its investment
objective, each Fund, may invest up to 15% of the value of its net assets in
securities as to which a liquid trading market does not exist. Such securities
may include securities that are not readily marketable, such as privately issued
securities and other securities that are subject to legal or contractual
restrictions on resale, floating-rate and variable-rate demand obligations as to
which each Fund cannot exercise a demand feature on not more than seven days'
notice and as to which there is no secondary market and repurchase agreements
providing for settlement more than seven days after notice.

INDEX FUNDS

The International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund and Technology Fund are
each an index fund. The net asset value of index funds and funds which are not
actively managed may be disproportionately affected by, among other things, the
following risks: short-term and long-term changes in the characteristics of the
companies whose securities make up an index; index rebalancing, which may result
in reduced returns or volatility for and affect the portfolio turnover rate of a
Fund; modifications in the criteria for companies selected to make up an index;
for the Technology Fund, modifications in the criteria for companies selected to
make up the Fund's holdings due to regulatory limits on the Fund's holdings of
securities issued by E*TRADE FINANCIAL Corporation ("E*TRADE FINANCIAL"),
formerly E*TRADE Group, Inc. (which is currently in the index in which the
Technology Fund invests); suspension or termination of the operation of an
index; and the activities of issuers whose market capitalization represents a
disproportionate amount of the total market capitalization of the index.

SECURITIES RELATED BUSINESSES

The 1940 Act limits the ability of each Fund to invest in securities issued by
companies deriving more than 15% of their gross revenues from securities related
activities ("financial companies"). If the index in which a Fund invests
provides a higher concentration in one or more financial companies, that Fund
may experience increased tracking error due to the limitations on investments in
financial companies.

INITIAL PUBLIC OFFERINGS

Although it is not a principal investment strategy, the Russell 2000 Fund may
purchase shares issued in initial public offerings ("IPOs") in anticipation of
such shares becoming part of the Russell 2000 Index. Although companies can be
any age or size at the time of their IPOs, they are often smaller and have a
limited operating history, which involve a greater potential for the value of
their securities to be impaired following the IPO. In addition, market
psychology prevailing at the time of an IPO can have a substantial and
unpredictable effect on the price of an IPO security, causing the price of a
company's securities to be particularly volatile at the time of its IPO and for
a period thereafter. Because of the nature of IPOs and the fact that such
securities may not be part of the Russell 2000 Index at the time of the Russell
2000 Fund's purchase, those investments in IPOs may cause the Russell 2000 Fund
to track the Russell 2000 Index less closely and may cause the Russell 2000
Fund's performance to track the Russell 2000 Index less closely.

SECURITIES UNDERWRITTEN BY E*TRADE SECURITIES

The Board has approved procedures in conformity with Rule 10f-3 under the 1940
Act whereby the Funds may purchase securities that are offered in underwritings
in which E*TRADE Securities or any of its affiliates participates. These
procedures prohibit the Funds from directly or indirectly benefiting E*TRADE
Securities or any of its affiliates in connection with such underwritings. In
addition, for underwritings where E*TRADE Securities or any of its affiliates
participates as a principal underwriter, certain restrictions may apply that
could, among other things, limit the amount of securities that the Funds could
purchase in the underwritings.

INVESTMENT COMPANY SECURITIES

Each Fund may invest in securities issued by other open-end management
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investment companies that principally invest in securities of the type in which
each Fund invests as permitted under the 1940 Act. As a shareholder of another
investment company, such as an ETF, a Fund would bear its pro rata portion of
the other investment company's expenses, including advisory fees and
administrative expenses. These expenses would be in addition to the expenses
each Fund bears directly in connection with its own operations. Except as
described below, each Fund currently intends to limit its investments in
securities issued by other investment companies (including, but not limited to,
ETFs) so that, as determined immediately after a purchase of such securities is
made: (i) not more than 5% of the
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value of a Fund's total assets will be invested in the securities of any one
investment company; (ii) not more than 10% of the value of its total assets will
be invested in the aggregate in securities of investment companies as a group;
and (iii) not more than 3% of the outstanding voting stock of any one investment
company will be owned by a Fund. Pursuant to an order issued by the SEC, and
procedures approved by the Board, each Fund may invest in iShares ETFs in excess
of the 5% and 10% limits described above, provided that the Fund has described
ETF investments in its prospectus and otherwise complies with the conditions of
the SEC order, as it may be amended, and any other applicable investment
limitations. Each Fund may also purchase shares of exchange-listed closed-end
funds and ETFs. See also the earlier discussion under "Exchange Traded Funds."

LETTERS OF CREDIT

Certain of the debt obligations, certificates of participation, commercial paper
and other short-term obligations which each Fund is permitted to purchase may be
backed by an unconditional and irrevocable letter of credit of a bank, savings
and loan association or insurance company which assumes the obligation for
payment of principal and interest in the event of default by the issuer. Letter
of credit-backed investments must be of investment quality comparable to other
permitted investments of a Fund.

PRIVATELY ISSUED SECURITIES

Each Fund may invest in privately issued securities, including those which may
be resold only in accordance with Rule 144A ("Rule 144A Securities") under the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "1933 Act"). Rule 144A Securities are
restricted securities that are not publicly traded. Accordingly, the liquidity
of the market for specific Rule 144A Securities may vary. Delay or difficulty in
selling such securities may result in a loss to each Fund.

It is possible that the privately issued or unregistered securities purchased by
a Fund could have the effect of increasing the level of a Fund's illiquidity to
the extent that qualified institutional buyers become, for a period,
uninterested in purchasing these securities. Privately issued or Rule 144A
securities that are determined by ETAM or WAM to be "illiquid" are subject to
each Fund's policy of not investing more than 15% of its net assets in illiquid
securities. ETAM and WAM, under guidelines approved by the Board of Trustees of
the Trust, will evaluate the liquidity characteristics of each Rule 144A
Security proposed for purchase on a case-by-case basis.

REPURCHASE AGREEMENTS

Each Fund may engage in a repurchase agreement with respect to any security in
which it is authorized to invest. A Fund may enter into repurchase agreements
wherein the seller of a security to that Fund agrees to repurchase that security
from the Fund at a mutually-agreed upon time and price that involves the
acquisition by the Fund of an underlying debt instrument, subject to the
seller's obligation to repurchase, and the Fund's obligation to resell, the
instrument at a fixed price usually not more than one week after its purchase.
The Bank of New York (`BNY"), as custodian, or another custodian for purposes of
repurchase agreement transactions only, has custody of, and holds in a
segregated account, securities acquired as collateral by a Fund under a
repurchase agreement. Repurchase agreements are considered by the staff of the
Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") to be loans by a Fund. Each Fund may
enter into repurchase agreements only with respect to securities that could
otherwise be purchased by that Fund, including government securities and
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mortgage-related securities, regardless of their remaining maturities, and
requires that additional securities be deposited with the custodian if the value
of the securities purchased should decrease below the repurchase price. ETAM
and/or each Fund's sub-adviser monitor on an ongoing basis the value of the
collateral to assure that it always equals or exceeds the repurchase price.
Certain costs may be incurred by a Fund in connection with the sale of the
underlying securities if the seller does not repurchase them in accordance with
the repurchase agreement. In addition, if bankruptcy proceedings are commenced
with respect to the seller of the securities, disposition of the securities by a
Fund may be delayed or limited.

While it does not presently appear possible to eliminate all risks from these
transactions (particularly the possibility of a decline in the market value of
the underlying securities, as well as delay and costs to a Fund in connection
with insolvency proceedings), it is the policy of ETAM and a Fund's sub-adviser,
if applicable, to limit repurchase agreements to selected creditworthy
securities dealers or domestic banks or other recognized financial institutions.
ETAM and each Fund's sub-adviser consider on an ongoing basis the
creditworthiness of the institutions with which a Fund enters into repurchase
agreements.

SECURITIES LENDING

Each Fund may lend securities from their portfolios to brokers, dealers and
financial institutions (but not individuals) in order to increase the return on
its portfolio. The value of the loaned securities may not exceed one-third of
the Fund's total assets and loans of portfolio securities are fully
collateralized based on values that are marked-to-market daily. A Fund will not
enter into any portfolio security lending arrangement having a duration of
longer than one year. The principal risk of portfolio lending is potential
default or insolvency of the borrower. In either of these cases, a Fund could
experience delays in recovering securities or collateral or could lose
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all or part of the value of the loaned securities. A Fund may pay reasonable
administrative and custodial fees in connection with loans of portfolio
securities and may pay a portion of the interest or fee earned thereon to the
borrower or a placing broker.

In determining whether to lend a security to a particular broker, dealer or
financial institution, a Fund's investment adviser considers all relevant facts
and circumstances, including the size, creditworthiness and reputation of the
broker, dealer, or financial institution. Any securities that a Fund may receive
as collateral will not become part of that Fund's investment portfolio at the
time of the loan and, in the event of a default by the borrower, a Fund will, if
permitted by law, dispose of such collateral except for such part thereof that
is a security in which a Fund is permitted to invest. During the time securities
are on loan, the borrower will pay a Fund any accrued income on those
securities, and a Fund may invest the cash collateral and earn income or receive
an agreed upon fee from a borrower that has delivered cash-equivalent
collateral.

SHORT-TERM INSTRUMENTS AND TEMPORARY INVESTMENT PURPOSES

Each Fund may invest in high-quality money market instruments on an ongoing
basis to provide liquidity or for temporary purposes when there is an unexpected
level of shareholder purchases or redemptions or when "defensive" strategies are
appropriate. The instruments in which a Fund may invest include: (i) short-term
obligations issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or
instrumentalities (including government-sponsored enterprises); (ii) negotiable
certificates of deposit ("CDs"), bankers' acceptances, fixed time deposits and
other deposit accounts and other obligations of domestic banks (including
foreign branches) that have more than $1 billion in total assets at the time of
investment and that are members of the Federal Reserve System or are examined by
the Comptroller of the Currency or whose deposits are insured by the FDIC; (iii)
commercial paper rated at the date of purchase "Prime-1" by Moody's or "A-1+" or
"A-1" by S&P, or, if unrated, of comparable quality as determined by ETAM or a
Fund's sub-adviser; (iv) non-convertible corporate debt securities (e.g., bonds
and debentures) with remaining maturities at the date of purchase of not more
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than one year that are rated at least "Aa" by Moody's or "AA" by S&P; (v)
repurchase agreements; and (vi) short-term, U.S. dollar-denominated obligations
of foreign banks (including U.S. branches) that, at the time of investment have
more than $10 billion, or the equivalent in other currencies, in total assets
and in the opinion of ETAM or a Fund's sub-adviser are of comparable quality to
obligations of U.S. banks which may be purchased by each Fund.

UNRATED, DOWNGRADED AND BELOW INVESTMENT GRADE INVESTMENTS

Each Fund may purchase instruments that are not rated if, in the opinion of ETAM
or a Fund's sub-adviser, such obligations are of investment quality comparable
to other rated investments that are permitted to be purchased by that Fund.
After purchase by a Fund, a security may cease to be rated or its rating may be
reduced below the minimum required for purchase by that Fund. Neither event will
require a sale of such security by the Fund provided that the amount of such
securities held by the Fund does not exceed 5% of the Fund's net assets. To the
extent the ratings given by Moody's or S&P may change as a result of changes in
such organizations or their rating systems, each Fund will attempt to use
comparable ratings as standards for investments in accordance with the
investment policies contained in this SAI. The ratings of Moody's and S&P are
more fully described in Appendix A to this SAI.

Because a Fund, is not required to sell downgraded securities, a Fund could hold
up to 5% of its net assets in debt securities rated below "Baa" by Moody's or
below "BBB" by S&P or an equivalent rating by any other NRSRO or in unrated, low
quality (below investment grade) securities. Although such securities may offer
higher yields than do higher rated securities, investments in low-rated and
unrated, low-quality debt securities generally involve greater volatility of
price and risk of principal and income, including the possibility of default by,
or bankruptcy of, the issuers of the securities. In addition, the markets in
which low-rated and unrated, low-quality debt are traded are more limited than
those in which higher rated securities are traded. The existence of limited
markets for particular securities may diminish a Fund's ability to sell the
securities at fair value either to meet redemption requests or to respond to
changes in the economy or in the financial markets and could adversely affect
and cause fluctuations in the daily net asset value of a Fund's shares.

Adverse publicity and investor perceptions, whether or not based on fundamental
analysis, may decrease the values and liquidity of low-rated or unrated,
low-quality debt securities, especially in a thinly traded market. Analysis of
the creditworthiness of issuers of low-rated or unrated, low-quality debt
securities may be more complex than for issuers of higher rated securities, and
the ability of a Fund to achieve its investment objective may, to the extent it
holds low-rated or unrated low-quality debt securities, be more dependent upon
such creditworthiness analysis than would be the case if a Fund held exclusively
higher rated or higher quality securities.

Low-rated or unrated, low-quality debt securities may be more susceptible to
real or perceived adverse economic and competitive industry conditions than
investment grade securities. The prices of such debt securities have been found
to be less sensitive to interest rate changes than higher rated or
higher-quality investments, but more sensitive to adverse economic downturns or
individual corporate developments. A projection of an economic downturn or of a
period of rising interest rates, for example, could cause a decline in low-rated
or unrated, low-quality debt securities prices because the advent of a recession
could dramatically lessen the
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ability of a highly leveraged company to make principal and interest payments on
its debt securities. If the issuer of the debt securities defaults, a Fund may
incur additional expenses to seek recovery.

U.S. GOVERNMENT OBLIGATIONS

Each Fund may invest in various types of U.S. Government obligations. U.S.
Government obligations include securities issued or guaranteed as to principal
and interest by the U.S. Government its agencies or instrumentalities. U.S.
Government obligations may vary in terms of the degree of support afforded by
the Government. U.S. Government obligations also include securities issued or
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guaranteed by federal agencies or instrumentalities, including
government-sponsored enterprises. Some U.S. Government obligations are supported
by the full faith and credit of the United States or U.S. Treasury guarantees,
such as U.S. Treasury bills, notes and bonds and GNMA certificates. Other
obligations of such agencies or instrumentalities of the U.S. Government are
supported by the right of the issuer or guarantor to borrow from the U.S.
Treasury such as those issued by the Federal Home Loan Banks. Others are
supported by the discretionary authority of the U.S. Government to purchase
certain obligations of the agency or instrumentality such as those issued by the
Federal National Mortgage Association or by the credit of the agency or
instrumentality issuing the obligation, such as those of the Student Loan
Marketing Association.

In the case of obligations not backed by the full faith and credit of the United
States, the investor must look principally to the agency or instrumentality
issuing or guaranteeing the obligation for ultimate repayment, which agency or
instrumentality may be privately owned. There can be no assurance that the U.S.
Government would provide financial support to its agencies or instrumentalities
(including government-sponsored enterprises) where it is not obligated to do so.
In addition, U.S. Government obligations are subject to fluctuations in market
value due to fluctuations in market interest rates. As a general matter, the
value of debt instruments, including U.S. Government obligations, declines when
market interest rates increase and rises when market interest rates decrease.
Certain types of U.S. Government obligations are subject to fluctuations in
yield or value due to their structure or contract terms.

WARRANTS

The Technology Fund and S&P 500 Fund may invest up to 5% of their net assets at
the time of purchase in warrants (other than those that have been acquired in
units or attached to other securities), including not more than 2% of each of
their net assets in warrants which are not listed on the New York or American
Stock Exchanges. A warrant is an instrument issued by a corporation which gives
the holder the right to subscribe to a specified amount of the corporation's
capital stock at a set price for a specified period of time. The prices of
warrants do not necessarily correlate with the prices of the underlying
securities. The Technology Fund and S&P 500 Fund may only purchase warrants on
securities in which they may invest directly.

FUNDS' POLICIES

FUNDAMENTAL INVESTMENT RESTRICTIONS

The following fundamental investment restrictions for each Fund, which cannot be
changed without shareholder approval by a vote of a majority of the outstanding
shares of that Fund, as set forth in the 1940 Act.

Unless noted otherwise, if a percentage restriction is adhered to at the time of
investment, a later increase or decrease in percentage resulting from a change
in a Fund's assets (i.e., due to cash inflows or redemptions) or in market value
of the investment or a Fund's assets will not constitute a violation of that
restriction.

Unless indicated otherwise below:

1. The International Fund, the S&P 500 Fund and the Technology Fund may not
"concentrate" its investments in a particular industry, as that term is used in
the 1940 Act and as interpreted, modified, or otherwise permitted by any
regulatory authority having jurisdiction from time to time, except that there
shall be no limitation with respect to investments in: (i) securities of other
investment companies; (ii) securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S.
Government, its agencies or instrumentalities; or (iii) repurchase agreements
(collateralized by securities issued by the U.S. Government, its agencies or
instrumentalities), and provided further that, if the Fund's investment
objective is to track the performance of a particular index, that Fund reserves
the right to concentrate in any particular industry or group of closely related
industries to approximately the same extent that securities of the companies
within a particular industry or group of closely related industries comprise the
respective index whose performance that Fund seeks to track.

The Russell 2000 Fund may not concentrate its investments in a particular
industry, as that term is used in the 1940 Act and as interpreted or modified by
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any regulatory authority having jurisdiction, from time to time except that
there shall be no limitation with respect to investments in (i) obligations of
the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities (or repurchase agreements
thereto); or (ii) any particular industry or group of closely related industries
to approximate the extent that the companies whose stocks
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comprise the Russell 2000 Index (as applicable), or another index that it is the
objective of the Fund to track, before fees and expenses, belong to a particular
industry or group of closely related industries.

2. The International Fund, the S&P 500 Fund and the Russell 2000 Fund each shall
be a "diversified company" as that term is defined in the 1940 Act.

3. The International Fund, S&P 500 Fund and the Technology Fund may not borrow
money, except to the extent permitted under the 1940 Act, including the rules,
regulations and any orders obtained thereunder.

The Russell 2000 Fund may not borrow money, except as permitted under the 1940
Act and as interpreted and modified by any regulatory authority having
jurisdiction, from time to time.

4. The Funds may not issue senior securities, except as permitted under the 1940
Act and as interpreted, modified, or otherwise permitted by any regulatory
authority having jurisdiction, from time to time.

5. The Funds may not make loans except as permitted under the 1940 Act, and as
interpreted, modified, or otherwise permitted by any regulatory authority having
jurisdiction, from time to time. For purposes of this limitation, entering into
repurchase agreements, lending securities and acquiring debt securities are not
deemed to be making loans.

6. The International Fund, the S&P 500 Fund and the Technology Fund may not
engage in the business of underwriting securities issued by others, except to
the extent that the purchase of permitted investments directly from the issuer
thereof or an underwriter for the issuer and the later disposition of such
portfolio securities may be deemed an underwriting.

The Russell 2000 Fund may not engage in the business of underwriting securities
issued by others, except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an
underwriter in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.

7. Each Fund may not purchase or sell real estate, which term does not include
securities of companies that deal in real estate or mortgages or investments
secured by real estate or interests therein, except that each Fund reserves
freedom of action to hold and to sell real estate acquired as a result of the
Fund's ownership of securities.

8. Each Fund may not purchase physical commodities or contracts relating to
physical commodities.

NON-FUNDAMENTAL OPERATING RESTRICTIONS

The following are each Fund's non-fundamental operating restrictions, which may
be changed by the Board without shareholder approval.

Unless otherwise indicated, each Fund (as indicated below):

S&P 500 FUND

1. may not pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to the extent
necessary to secure permitted borrowings and to the extent related to the
purchase of securities on a when-issued or forward commitment basis and the
deposit of assets in escrow in connection with writing covered put and call
options and collateral and initial or variation margin arrangements with respect
to options, forward contracts, futures contracts, including those relating to
indices, and options on futures contracts or indices;

2. may not purchase securities of other investment companies, except to the
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extent permitted under the 1940 Act;

3. may not invest in illiquid securities if, as a result of such investment,
more than 15% of its net assets would be invested in illiquid securities, or
such other amounts as may be permitted under the 1940 Act;

4. may, notwithstanding any other non-fundamental investment policy or
restriction, invest all of its assets in the securities of a single open-end
management investment company with substantially similar investment objectives
and policies as the S&P 500 Fund or investment objectives and policies
consistent with those of the S&P 500 Fund.

5. may not purchase any securities of any registered open-end investment company
or registered unit investment trust relying on Section 12(d)(1)(F) or (G) of the
1940 Act.
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The S&P 500 Fund will provide its shareholders with at least 60 days' notice of
any change to its non-fundamental investment policy to invest more than 80% of
its net assets (plus the amount of any borrowing for investment purposes) in
securities comprising the index that the Fund tracks.

INTERNATIONAL FUND

1. may invest in shares of other open-end management investment companies,
subject to the limitations of Section 12(d)(1) of the 1940 Act or in reliance on
exemptive relief granted by the SEC regarding the requirements of Section
12(d)(1) of the 1940 Act;

2. may not invest more than 15% of its net assets in illiquid securities. For
this purpose, illiquid securities include, among others, (a) securities that are
illiquid by virtue of the absence of a readily available market or legal or
contractual restrictions on resale, (b) fixed time deposits that are subject to
withdrawal penalties and that have maturities of more than seven days, and (c)
repurchase agreements not terminable within seven days;

3. may lend securities from its portfolio to brokers, dealers and financial
institutions, in amounts not to exceed (in the aggregate) one-third of the
International Fund's total assets. Any such loans of portfolio securities will
be fully collateralized based on values that are marked-to-market daily. The
International Fund will not enter into any portfolio security lending
arrangement having a duration of longer than one year;

4. may, notwithstanding any other non-fundamental investment policy or
restriction, invest all of its assets in the securities of a single open-end
management investment company with substantially similar fundamental investment
objectives and policies as the International Fund or investment objectives and
policies consistent with those of the International Fund, except that it may
invest a portion of its assets in a money market fund for cash management
purposes; and

5. may not purchase any securities of any registered open-end investment company
or registered unit investment trust relying on Section 12(d)(1)(F) or (G) of the
1940 Act.

The International Fund will provide its shareholders with at least 60 days'
notice of any change to its non-fundamental investment policy to invest more
than 80% of its net assets (plus the amount of any borrowing for investment
purposes) in a representative sample of common stocks of issuers that comprise
the MSCI EAFE Index (including depositary receipts of such issuers) and other
investments that replicate the performance of the MSCI EAFE Index.

RUSSELL 2000 FUND AND TECHNOLOGY FUND

Each Fund:

1. may not pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to the extent
necessary to secure permitted borrowings and to the extent related to the
purchase of securities on a when-issued or forward commitment basis and the
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deposit of assets in escrow in connection with writing covered put and call
options and collateral and initial or variation margin arrangements with respect
to options, forward contracts, futures contracts, including those relating to
indices, and options on futures contracts or indices;

2. may not purchase securities of other investment companies, except to the
extent permitted under the 1940 Act;

3. may not invest in illiquid securities if, as a result of such investment,
more than 15% of its net assets would be invested in illiquid securities, or
such other amounts as may be permitted under the 1940 Act;

4. may, notwithstanding any other non-fundamental policy or restriction, invest
all of its assets in the securities of a single open-end management investment
company with substantially similar investment objectives and policies or
investment objectives and policies consistent with those of the respective Fund;
and

5. may not purchase any securities of any registered open-end investment company
or registered unit investment trust relying on Section 12(d)(1)(F) or (G) of the
1940 Act.

Each Fund will provide its shareholders with at least 60 days' notice of any
change to its non-fundamental investment policy to invest more than 80% of its
net assets (plus the amount of any borrowing for investment purposes) in
securities comprising the index that the Fund tracks.
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FURTHER INFORMATION ON FUNDAMENTAL INVESTMENT RESTRICTIONS

Section 5(b)(1) of the 1940 Act defines a "diversified company" as one in which
at least 75% of the value of its total assets is represented by cash and cash
items (including receivables), government securities, securities of other
investment companies, and other securities limited in respect of any one issuer
to an amount not greater in value than 5% of the value of the Fund's total
assets and to not more than 10% of the outstanding voting securities of such
issue.

Section 18(f)(1) of the 1940 Act permits a Fund to borrow money only from (a) a
bank, provided that immediately after such borrowing there is an asset coverage
of 300% for all borrowings of a Fund and provided further that if a Fund's asset
coverage falls below 300%, a Fund will, within three business days thereafter or
longer as the SEC may permit, reduce the amount of its borrowings to an extent
that the asset coverage of such borrowings is at least 300%, or (b) a bank or
other persons for temporary purposes only, provided that such temporary
borrowings are in an amount not exceeding 5% of a Fund's total assets at the
time when the borrowing is made.

As a matter of operating policy, it is the Funds' understanding that the SEC
staff interprets the term "concentration" to mean that a Fund will not invest
25% or more of its total assets in a particular industry.

TRUSTEES AND OFFICERS

The Board has the responsibility for the overall management of the Funds,
including general supervision and review of its investment activities and the
conformity with Delaware Law and the stated policies of the Funds. The Board
elects the officers of the Trust who are responsible for administering the
Funds' day-to-day operations. Trustees and officers of the Trust, together with
information as to their principal business occupations during the last five
years, and other information are shown below. The Trust consists of four active
series.

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
NAME, ADDRESS                                                                                       OTHER
AGE AND POSITION          TERM OF OFFICE/(1)/ AND           PRINCIPAL OCCUPATION(s)          DIRECTORSHIPS/(3)/
HELD WITH TRUST            LENGTH OF TIME SERVED          DURING THE PAST FIVE YEARS                HELD
-----------------------   -----------------------   --------------------------------------   ------------------
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<S>                       <C>                       <C>                                      <C>
NON-INTERESTED TRUSTEES

Steven Grenadier          Since February 1999       Mr. Grenadier is a Professor of          None
4500 Bohannon Drive                                 Finance at the Graduate School of
Menlo Park, CA 94025                                Business at Stanford University, where
Age: 40                                             he has been employed as a professor
Trustee                                             since 1992.

Ashley T. Rabun           Since February 1999       Ms. Rabun is the Founder and Chief       None
4500 Bohannon Drive                                 Executive Officer of Investor Reach,
Menlo Park, CA 94025                                which is a consulting firm
Age: 52                                             specializing in marketing and
Trustee                                             distribution strategies for financial

services companies formed in September
1996.

George J. Rebhan          Since December 1999       Mr. Rebhan retired in December 1993,     Advisors Series
4500 Bohannon Drive,                                and prior to that he was President of    Trust
Menlo Park, CA 94025                                Hotchkis and Wiley Funds (investment
Age: 70                                             company) from 1985 to 1993.
Chairman and Trustee

Cheryl A.                 Since February 2004       Ms. Burgermeister has been               The Select Sector
Burgermeister                                       self-employed as a financial             SPDR Trust
4500 Bohannon Drive                                 consultant since October 2003. She is
Menlo Park, CA 94025                                also Trustee, Treasurer and Finance
Age: 53                                             Trust Committee Chairman of the
Trustee                                             Portland Community College Foundation

since 2001. She was a trustee of the
Zero Gravity Internet Fund from

</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
<S>                       <C>                       <C>                                      <C>

2000 to 2001. She was a director and
Treasurer of the Crabbe Huson family
of funds from 1988-1999.

INTERESTED TRUSTEES

Shelly J. Meyers/(2)/     Since February 1999       Since July 2003, Ms. Meyers has served   None
4500 Bohannon Drive                                 as Executive Vice President and
Menlo Park, CA 94025                                Portfolio Manager for Pacific Global
Age: 45                                             Investment Management Company, a
Trustee                                             registered investment adviser. Until

March 2004, Ms. Meyers was the
Manager, Chief Executive Officer, and
founder of Meyers Capital Management,
a registered investment adviser formed
in January 1996.

Mitchell H. Caplan/(2)/   Since February 2002       Mr. Caplan is Chief Executive Officer    E*TRADE  FINANCIAL
4500 Bohannon Drive                                 of E*TRADE FINANCIAL Corporation. He     Corporation
Menlo Park, CA 94025                                also is a director or officer of
Age: 47                                             various affiliates of E*TRADE
Trustee                                             FINANCIAL Corporation, including

Director of ETAM and E*TRADE Global
Asset Management, Inc. He previously
served as Vice Chairman of the Board
of Directors, President and Chief
Executive Officer of Telebanc Financial
Corporation and Telebank (renamed
E*TRADE Bank) from 1993-2000.

OFFICERS
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Dennis Webb               Since May 31, 2004        Dennis Webb is Chief Institutional       None
Age: 39                                             Officer and President of E*TRADE
President                                           Capital Markets.

Prior to that, Mr. Webb was the Chief
Executive Officer of E*TRADE Global
Asset Management (ETGAM). Mr. Webb has
also been Chairman of E*TRADE Bank's
Asset and Liability Committee and was
responsible for the Bank's $15 billion
derivative portfolio until he joined
ETGAM in June 2001.

Prior to joining E*TRADE FINANCIAL in
2000, he was the Senior Vice President
of Asset/Liability Management of
Allfirst Bank, an $18 billion regional
bank based in Baltimore, Maryland.

Elizabeth Gottfried       Since November 2000       Ms. Gottfried is Vice President of       None
Age: 45                                             ETAM. She is also a Business

</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
<S>                       <C>                       <C>                                      <C>
Vice President and                                  Manager of E*TRADE Global Asset
Treasurer                                           Management, Inc. Ms. Gottfried joined

E*TRADE in September 2000. Prior to
that, she worked at Wells Fargo Bank
from 1984 to 2000 and managed various
areas of Wells Fargo's mutual fund
group.

Marc. R. Duffy            Since February 2004       Mr. Duffy joined E*TRADE in January      None
Age: 47                                             2004. Prior to that, he worked at Legg
Vice President                                      Mason Wood Walker, Incorporated from
Secretary and Chief                                 1999 to 2003 and was responsible for
Legal Officer                                       legal issues related to the Legg Mason

mutual funds.
</TABLE>

/(1)/ Each Trustee is elected to serve in accordance with the Trust Instrument
and By-laws of the Trust until his or her successor is duly elected and
qualified. Each Officer is elected to hold office until his or her
successor is elected and qualified to carry out the duties and
responsibilities of such office, or until he or she resigns or is removed
from office.

/(2)/ Ms. Meyers may be considered an "interested" person (as defined by the
1940 Act) of the Trust because she was an officer of an investment company
whose shares were offered through the mutual fund "supermarket" sponsored
by E*TRADE FINANCIAL Corporation, the parent company of ETAM, investment
adviser to each Fund. Mr. Caplan may be considered an "interested" person
of the Trust because he is an officer of E*TRADE FINANCIAL Corporation.

/(3)/ Directorships include public companies and any company registered as an
investment company.

Each non-affiliated Trustee receives from the Trust an annual fee (payable in
quarterly installments) of $18,000 plus an additional fee of: (i) $4,500 for
each Board meeting attended, and (ii) $2,000 for each committee meeting
attended. The Chairman receives an additional $2,000 a year for the additional
duties involved in that role. In addition, the Trust reimburses each of the
non-affiliated Trustees for travel and other expenses incurred in connection
with attendance at such meetings. Other officers and Trustees of the Trust
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receive no compensation or expense reimbursement. Trustees are not entitled to
receive any retirement benefits or deferred compensation from the Trust.

The following table sets forth the compensation received by the Trustees for
their services to the Trust during the most recent fiscal year ended December
31, 2004.

AGGREGATE COMPENSATION
NAME OF PERSON, POSITION          FROM THE TRUST
---------------------------   ----------------------
Steven Grenadier, Trustee            $65,000
Shelly J. Meyers, Trustee            $45,000
Mitchell H. Caplan, Trustee          None
Ashley T. Rabun, Trustee             $65,000
George J. Rebhan, Trustee            $67,500
Cheryl A. Burgermeister              $52,500

/(1)/ Ms. Burgermeister became a Trustee effective February 26, 2004.
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No Trustee will receive any benefits upon retirement. Thus, no pension or
retirement benefits have accrued as part of the Funds' expenses.

COMMITTEES

The Trust has an Audit Committee, a Compensation and Nominating Committee and a
Corporate Governance and Compliance Oversight Committee. The members of each
Committee are the Trustees who are not "interested persons" (as defined in the
1940 Act) ("Non-Interested Trustees").

The Audit Committee is responsible for, among other things: reviewing annually
and approving in advance the selection, retention or termination of the auditors
and the terms of such engagement; evaluating the independence of the auditors,
including with respect to approving in advance the provision of any "permissible
non-audit services" to the Trust, ETAM, or to any entity controlling, controlled
by, or under common control with ETAM that provides certain services to the
Trust; reviewing with the independent auditors the scope and results of the
annual audit; reviewing the fees charged by the auditors for professional
services, including any types of non-audit services performed, if any, and
whether the non-audit services performed and related fees were consistent with
the auditors independence; reviewing, in consultation with the independent
auditors and the Trust's officers' disclosure committee, the Trust's annual and
semi-annual financial statements; reporting to the full Board on a regular
basis; and making recommendations as it deems necessary or appropriate. During
the fiscal year ended December 31, 2004, the Audit Committee held four meetings.

The Compensation and Nominating Committee is responsible for, among other
things; evaluating and recommending to the Board candidates to be nominated as
Non-Interested Trustees of the Board; reviewing the composition of the Board and
Board Committees and the compensation arrangements for each of the Trustees. On
February 25, 2004, the Board approved amendments to the charter of the
Compensation and Nominating Committee. As amended, the charter provides that the
Committee will consider nominees for Board candidates recommended by
shareholders, subject to certain guidelines. During the fiscal year ended
December 31, 2004, the Compensation and Nominating Committee held two meetings.

The Corporate Governance and Compliance Oversight Committee is responsible for,
among other things, overseeing the Board's corporate governance policies and
procedures; coordinating periodic evaluations of the Board's performance and
recommend improvements; considering the Board's adherence to industry "best
practices;" meeting with Trust management to review the Trust's compliance to
appropriate regulatory guidelines and requirements, meeting with Trust
management to review and consider the Trust's disclosure controls and procedures
and regulatory disclosure obligations; and making recommendations regarding
compliance activities applicable to the Trust. The Corporate Governance and
Compliance Oversight Committee held two meetings during the fiscal year ended
December 31, 2004.
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The chart below identifies a range of each Trustee's ownership of shares of the
Funds and the range of aggregate holdings of shares in all series of the Trust
as of December 31, 2004.
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AGGREGATE DOLLAR
RANGE OF EQUITY

DOLLAR RANGE OF EQUITY   SECURITIES IN ALL SERIES
NAME OF TRUSTEE       SECURITIES IN THE FUNDS         OF THE TRUST

-----------------------   -----------------------   ------------------------

NON-INTERESTED TRUSTEES
Steven Grenadier          None                      None

Ashley T. Rabun           S&P 500 Fund              $10,001 - $50,000
$10,001 - $50,000
Technology Fund
$1 - $10,000

George J. Rebhan          International Fund        $10,001 - $50,000
$10,001 - $50,000
Russell 2000 Fund
$1 - $10,000
Technology Fund
$1-10,000

Cheryl A. Burgermeister   None                      None

INTERESTED TRUSTEES

Shelly J. Meyers          None                      None

Mitchell H. Caplan        None                      None

As of December 31, 2004, the Non-Interested Trustees did not own any securities
issued by ETAM, E*TRADE Securities or any company controlling, controlled by or
under common control with ETAM or E*TRADE Securities.

CODE OF ETHICS

Pursuant to Rule 17j-1 under the 1940 Act, each Fund has adopted a code of
ethics. The Funds' investment adviser and sub-adviser have adopted codes of
ethics under Rule 17j-1 and Rule 204A-1 under the Investment Advisers Act of
1940, as amended, and the principal underwriter has also adopted a code of
ethics under Rule 17j-1. Each code of ethics permits personal trading by covered
personnel, including securities that may be purchased or held by a Fund, subject
to certain restrictions and reporting requirements.

PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

As the Funds may hold various equity securities in their portfolios, they often
have the right to vote by proxy on items of business with respect to the issuers
whose securities they own. The E*TRADE Funds have developed proxy voting
procedures whereby, subject to Board oversight the investment adviser and/or
sub-adviser that actually manage the assets of the Funds are delegated the
responsibility for assessing and voting each Fund's proxies in accordance with
their own proxy voting policies and procedures. These policies and procedures
include specific provisions to determine when a conflict exists between a Fund
and its adviser and its affiliates. The proxy voting policies and procedures are
attached to this SAI as Appendix B.

Information regarding how a Fund voted proxies relating to portfolio securities
during the most recent 12-month periods ended June 30 will be available on the
Website at www.etrade.com or by accessing the SEC's Edgar database
(www.sec.gov).
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CONTROL PERSONS AND PRINCIPAL HOLDERS OF SECURITIES

As of March 31, 2005 there were no shareholders known by the Trust to own 5% or
more of the outstanding shares of a Fund.

As of March 31, 2005, the Trustees and officers of the Trust as a group owned
less than 1% of each Fund's equity securities.
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INVESTMENT ADVISORY AND OTHER SERVICES

INVESTMENT ADVISER

Under investment advisory agreements ("Investment Advisory Agreements") with
each Fund, ETAM, a registered investment adviser, provides investment advisory
services to each Fund. ETAM is a wholly owned subsidiary of E*TRADE FINANCIAL
and is located at 4500 Bohannon Drive, Menlo Park, California 94025. ETAM
commenced operating in February 1999. As of March 31, 2005, ETAM managed
approximately $36.5 million in assets.

Subject to the general supervision of the Board and in accordance with the
investment objective, policies and restrictions of each Fund, ETAM provides the
Funds with ongoing investment guidance, policy direction and, with respect to
the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund and Technology Fund (the
"Index Funds"), monitoring of the Funds' sub-adviser pursuant to an investment
advisory agreements. ETAM may in the future manage the Index Funds' cash and
money market instruments for cash flow purposes.

The Investment Advisory Agreements will continue in effect for more than two
years, provided that the continuance is approved annually (i) by the holders of
a majority of a Fund's outstanding voting securities or by the Board and (ii) by
a majority of the Trustees who are not parties to the Investment Advisory
Agreement or interested persons of any such party. The Investment Advisory
Agreements may be terminated on 60 days' written notice any such party and will
terminate automatically if assigned.

On August 24, 2004, the Board approved the continuation of the Investment
Advisory Agreements with ETAM and Investment Sub-Advisory Agreements between
ETAM and WAM, as described more fully below (collectively, "Advisory
Agreements"). In determining whether to approve the continuation of the Advisory
Agreements, the Board requested and received from ETAM information that the
Board believed to be appropriate, reasonable and necessary to reach a
determination regarding the continuation of the Advisory Agreements, including
the information described below. Prior to the Board meeting on August 24, 2004,
the Non-Interested Trustees and legal counsel to the Funds and the
Non-Interested Trustees participated in a telephonic presentation by ETAM with
respect to the format and scope of the comparative fee information that was
being prepared by an independent third party service provider for presentation
to the Board at the August 24, 2004 Board meeting.

Although investment performance was a factor in determining whether the Advisory
Agreements should be continued, the Board also considered other factors in
evaluating the fairness and reasonableness of the compensation to be paid to
ETAM and WAM. The Board carefully evaluated the information requested and was
advised by legal counsel to the Funds and the Non-Interested Trustees with
respect to the Board's deliberations regarding the Advisory Agreements. In
considering the Advisory Agreements, the Board considered information regarding:
(i) each Fund's investment performance during the previous year and for all
relevant prior periods, including how effectively each Fund tracked its
respective index; (ii) each Fund's total expenses and the Expense Limitation
Agreement entered into with ETAM in order to limit each Fund's total expenses;
(iii) the nature, quality and extent of the services provided to the Funds under
the Advisory Agreements; (iv) the requirements of the Funds for the services
provided by ETAM and WAM; (v) the fees payable for the services and other
benefits derived by ETAM and WAM from their relationship with the Funds; (vi)
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the portfolio management process, personnel, systems, operations, quality,
reputation and financial condition of the ETAM and WAM (including ETAM's
profitability with respect to its relationship with the Funds); (vii) current
economic and industry trends; and (viii) the historical relationship between
each of the Funds and ETAM and WAM.

In evaluating each Fund's investment performance and advisory fees, the Board
reviewed information compiled by an independent third party that compared each
Fund's expense ratio, investment advisory fee and performance with comparable
mutual funds. Current management fees under the Advisory Agreements were
reviewed in the context of: (i) the nature and high quality of the investment
advisory services provided by ETAM and WAM, including the high quality of the
services provided; (ii) ETAM's profitability with respect to each Fund, (iii)
each Fund's historic performance, including the extent to which each the Fund
successfully achieved its stated investment objective (i.e., how closely each
Fund tracked its respective index); (iv) ETAM's and WAM's commitment to the
management of the Funds; and (v) investment advisory fees paid by each Fund,
after giving effect to the Expense Limitation Agreement between the Funds and
ETAM, discussed in further detail below.

In approving the continuation of the Advisory Agreements, the Board noted the
following factors, among others, as the basis for its determination:

.    The terms of the Advisory Agreements, including the services to be
provided to the Funds and the advisory fees payable by the Funds, were
generally comparable to the terms of advisory arrangements within the
industry and within peer groups of mutual funds. The Board also noted
that the Advisory Agreements did not increase investment advisory fees
payable by any Fund or overall operating expenses of any Fund over
historical fee and expense levels.
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.    ETAM has demonstrated a commitment to take appropriate steps to reduce
expenses. In particular, the Board noted that ETAM had taken a very
significant step to decrease the overall expense ratios of each of the
Funds by entering into an Expense Limitation Agreement with the Funds
to assure that each Funds would continue to have, during the term of
the Expense Limitation Agreement, among the lowest expense ratios in
the industry for each type of fund.

.    ETAM and WAM have historically provided high-quality services in their
management of the Funds and are committed to the successful operation
of the Funds. Based upon the information provided to the Board, the
Board expected that ETAM and WAM would continue to provide
high-quality services to the Funds. The Board also noted that the
Funds have continued to closely track the performance of their
respective benchmarks.

Based upon their review of the information requested and provided, and following
extensive discussions with ETAM as well as private deliberations by the
Non-Interested Trustees concerning the information, the Board determined that
continuing the Advisory Agreements was consistent with the best interests of the
Funds and their shareholders. Consequently, the Board unanimously approved the
Advisory Agreements for an additional annual period.

For ETAM's advisory services, under the Investment Advisory Agreements, ETAM is
entitled to receive an investment advisory fee equal to the following as a
percentage of that Fund's average daily net assets:

FUND                 ANNUAL INVESTMENT ADVISORY FEE
----                 ------------------------------
International Fund                0.25%
Russell 2000 Fund                 0.15%
S&P 500 Fund                      0.07%
Technology Fund                   0.25%

For the fiscal years listed below, each Fund paid ETAM the following amounts for
its investment advisory services to that Fund:
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TOTAL INVESTMENT ADVISORY FEES PAID TO ETAM*

FUND                   2002       2003      2004**
----                 --------   --------   --------
International Fund   $  1,430   $ 14,632   $ 43,392
Russell 2000 Fund    $  2,502   $ 22,385   $ 73,978
S&P 500 Fund         $ 17,070   $ 70,327   $113,558
Technology Fund      $114,120   $106,562   $130,333

* Prior to November 10, 2003, under the former master-feeder structure, the
investment advisory fees paid to ETAM were 0.02% of the average daily net assets
of the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund and S&P 500 Fund, respectively.
** During the fiscal year ended December 31, 2004, pursuant to Expense
Limitation Agreements, ETAM waived $43,392, $73,978, $113,558 and $130,333, for
the International Fund, the Russell 2000 Fund, the S&P 500 Fund and the
Technology Fund, respectively.

Prior to November 10, 2003, the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund and the
S&P 500 Fund each were part of a master-feeder structure. As part of the
master-feeder structure, each Fund, as a shareholder of its respective Master
Portfolio, indirectly paid its Master Portfolio's investment adviser, BGFA, an
investment advisory fee at an annual rate equal to 0.15%, 0.08% and 0.05% of the
International Fund's, Russell 2000 Fund's and S&P 500 Fund's average daily net
assets, respectively.

For the fiscal years listed below, the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund and
S&P 500 Fund each indirectly paid BGFA the following amounts for its investment
advisory services to the Fund's corresponding Master Portfolio.

TOTAL INVESTMENT ADVISORY FEES INDIRECTLY PAID TO BGFA

FUND                   2002      2003
----                 -------   -------
International Fund   $17,975   $ 9,632
Russell 2000 Fund    $12,575   $12,364
S&P 500 Fund         $42,755   $41,301
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SUB-ADVISER

ETAM has entered into a Sub-advisory Agreement with WAM, a division of MCM,
under which ETAM has delegated to WAM, the day-to-day discretionary management
of the Index Funds' assets to WAM. WAM is located at Brown Street Center, 255
East Brown Street, Suite 300, Birmingham, Michigan 48009, MCM is a general
partnership minority-owned by MCM employees and majority-owned by Comerica Bank.
As of December 31, 2004, WAM provided investment advisory services for over
$15.8 billion of assets.

ETAM pays WAM a sub-advisory fee at an annual rate equal to 0.03%, 0.07%, 0.12%
and 0.15% of the average daily net assets of the S&P 500 Fund, Russell 2000
Fund, Technology Fund and International Fund, respectively. WAM is not
compensated directly by the Fund. The Sub-advisory Agreement may be terminated
by the Board. For the fiscal year ended December 31, 2004, WAM received the
following amounts from ETAM pursuant to the sub-advisory agreement.

SUB-ADVISORY FEES
FUND                    PAID TO WAM
----                 -----------------
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International Fund        $24,400
Russell 2000 Fund         $32,957
S&P 500 Fund              $47,424
Technology Fund           $62,764

The Sub-advisory Agreement will continue in effect for more than two years
provided the continuance is approved annually (i) by the holders of a majority
of each Fund's outstanding voting securities or by the Board and (ii) by a
majority of the Trustees who are not parties to the Sub-Advisory Agreement or
interested persons of any such party. The Sub-advisory Agreement may be
terminated on 60 days' written notice any such party and will terminate
automatically if assigned.

Asset allocation, index and modeling strategies are employed by WAM for other
investment companies and accounts advised or sub-advised by WAM. If these
strategies indicate particular securities should be purchased or sold at the
same time by a Fund and one or more of these investment companies or accounts,
available investments or opportunities for sales will be allocated equitably to
the Fund by WAM. In some cases, these procedures may adversely affect the size
of the position obtained for or disposed of by the Fund or the price paid or
received by the Fund.

BGFA served as the sub-adviser to the Technology Fund until September 15, 2003.
Under the Technology Fund's previous sub-advisory agreement with ETAM and BGFA,
BGFA received a fee from ETAM equal to 0.20% of the Fund's average daily net
assets. For the fiscal years ended December 31, 2002 and 2003, BGFA received
$90,644 and $48,209 respectively, from ETAM in sub-advisory fees on behalf of
the Technology Fund.

ETAM and each Fund currently intend to seek an exemptive order from the SEC that
will permit ETAM, subject to approval by the Board but without further approval
by any Fund's shareholders, to (a) select new or additional investment
sub-advisers for each Fund; (b) enter into new sub-advisory agreements and
materially modify existing investment sub-advisory agreements; and (c) terminate
and replace investment sub-advisers, provided any such sub-advisers are not
affiliated persons of ETAM or any Fund. ETAM, subject to Board oversight, will
continue to have the ultimate responsibility for the investment performance of
each Fund due to its responsibility to oversee sub-advisers and recommend their
hiring, termination, and replacement. If granted, such relief would require
shareholder notification in the event of any change in sub-advisers. There is no
assurance the exemptive order will be granted.

ADMINISTRATOR OF THE FUNDS

ETAM also serves as each Fund's administrator. ETAM provides administrative
services directly or through sub-contracting, including: (i) coordinating the
services performed by the investment adviser, transfer and dividend disbursing
agent, custodian, sub-administrator, shareholder servicing agent, independent
auditors and legal counsel; (ii) preparing or supervising the preparation of
periodic reports to a Fund's shareholders; (iii) generally supervising
regulatory compliance matters, including the compilation of information for
documents such as reports to, and filings with, the SEC and other federal or
state governmental agencies; and (iv) monitoring and reviewing a Fund's
contracted services and expenditures. ETAM also furnishes office space and
certain facilities required for conducting the business of each Fund.
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ETAM is entitled to receive from each Fund, an administrative services fee equal
to the following as a percentage of that Fund's average daily net assets:

ANNUAL ADMINISTRATIVE
FUND                 SERVICES FEE PAID TO ETAM
----                 -------------------------
International Fund             0.15%
Russell 2000 Fund              0.15%
S&P 500 Fund                   0.15%
Technology Fund                0.15%
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For the fiscal years listed below, each Fund paid ETAM the following amounts for
its administrative services to that Fund:

TOTAL ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES FEES*

FUND                   2002      2003       2004
-----                -------   --------   --------
International Fund   $ 7,148   $ 15,048   $ 26,035
Russell 2000 Fund    $12,511   $ 25,415   $ 73,978
S&P 500 Fund         $85,351   $109,343   $243,339
Technology Fund      $68,472   $ 63,937   $ 78,200

----------
*    Prior to November 10, 2003, under the former master-feeder structure, the

administrative services fees were 0.10% of the average daily net assets of
the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund and S&P 500 Fund.

SHAREHOLDER SERVICING AGREEMENT

ETAM also acts as shareholder servicing agent for each Fund. As shareholder
servicing agent, ETAM may provide the following services to shareholders or
investors investing in shares of a Fund: support of telephone services in
connection with a Fund; delivery of current prospectuses, reports, notices,
proxies and proxy statements and other informational materials; assistance in
connection with the tabulation of shareholders' votes in the event of a Trust
shareholder vote; receiving, tabulating and transmitting proxies executed by or
on behalf of shareholders; maintenance of shareholders' records reflecting
shares purchased and redeemed and share balances, and the conveyance of that
information to the Trust as may be reasonably requested; provision of support
services to shareholders, including providing information about the Trust and
the Funds and answering questions concerning the Trust and the Funds (including
questions regarding shareholders' interests in a Fund); acting as the nominee
for shareholders, maintaining account records and providing shareholders with
account statements; integrating periodic statements with other shareholder
transactions; and providing such similar services as the Trust may reasonably
request to the extent ETAM is permitted to do so under applicable statutes,
rules or regulation.

Pursuant to the Shareholder Servicing Agreements, ETAM is entitled to receive a
shareholder servicing fee equal to 0.25% of the average daily net assets of each
Fund. ETAM uses a portion of the service fees it receives under the Shareholder
Services Agreements to compensate its affiliates, including E*TRADE Securities,
the Trust's distributor, for shareholder services provided by such affiliate to
each Fund. The amount of fees paid by the Funds to ETAM for its shareholder
servicing fees for the years ended December 31, 2002, 2003 and 2004,
respectively, is listed below.

SHAREHOLDER SERVICES FEES PAID TO ETAM

FUND                   2002       2003       2004
----                 --------   --------   --------
International Fund   $ 17,870   $ 20,386   $ 43,392
Russell 2000 Fund    $ 31,277   $ 50,021   $123,296
S&P 500 Fund         $213,377   $250,993   $405,565
Technology Fund      $114,120   $106,562   $130,333
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EXPENSE LIMITATION AGREEMENT

In the interest of limiting expenses of each Fund, ETAM has entered into an
expense limitation agreement with each Fund listed below ("Expense Limitation
Agreement"). For the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund, S&P 500 Fund and
Technology Fund, the Expense Limitation Agreement will continue through at least
April 30, 2006. There is no guarantee that the Expense Limitation Agreements
will continue after these dates. ETAM may determine to discontinue the Expense
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Limitation Agreement for the Funds if the assets of the Funds do not
significantly increase by the expiration date of the Expense Limitation
Agreement.

Effective April 29, 2004 (for the Technology Fund), September 3, 2004 (for the
International Fund and S&P 500 Fund), and March 31, 2005 (for the Russell 2000
Fund), pursuant to the Expense Limitation Agreement, ETAM has agreed to waive or
limit its fees or assume other expenses so that the total operating expenses of
a Fund (other than interest, taxes, brokerage commissions, other expenditures
which are capitalized in accordance with generally accepted accounting
principles and annual account maintenance fees payable to ETAM).

FUND                  EXPENSE LIMITATION
----                  ------------------
International Fund*          0.09%
Russell 2000 Fund*           0.22%
S&P 500 Fund*                0.09%
Technology Fund*             0.60%

*    Prior to April 29, 2004, the expense ratio for the Technology Fund was
limited to 0.85%. Prior to September 3, 2004, the expense ratios for the
International Fund and S&P 500 Fund were 0.33% and 0.10%, respectively.
Prior to March 31, 2005, the expense ratio for the Russell 2000 Fund was
0.26%.

A Fund may at a later date reimburse to ETAM the fees waived or limited and
other expenses assumed and paid by ETAM pursuant to the Expense Limitation
Agreement provided that, among other things, the Fund has reached a sufficient
size to permit such reimbursement to be made without causing the total annual
expense ratio of the Fund to exceed the percentage limit stated above.
Consequently, no reimbursement by a Fund will be made unless: (i) the Fund's
total annual expense ratio is less than the percentage stated above; and (ii)
the payment of such reimbursement has been approved by the Board on a quarterly
basis. The total amount of reimbursement to which ETAM may be entitled will
equal, at any time, the sum of (i) all fees previously waived or reduced by ETAM
and (ii) all other payments previously remitted by ETAM to a Fund in accordance
with the Expense Limitation Agreement during any of the previous three (3)
fiscal years, less any reimbursement that a Fund has previously paid to ETAM
with respect to (a) such fees previously waived or reduced and (b) such other
payments previously remitted by ETAM to a Fund.

The Funds' Expense Limitation Agreement became effective beginning on September
10, 2001. The tables below show the fees paid by the Funds to ETAM for the years
ended December 31, 2002, 2003 and 2004, respectively. The first column shows the
advisory fees paid without the fee waiver, the second column shows the
administrative fees paid to ETAM without the fee waiver or assumption, the third
column shows the shareholder servicing fees paid to ETAM without the fee waiver
or assumption. The fourth column shows the total amount of fees actually paid to
ETAM after the fee waivers or assumptions and the fifth column shows the total
amount of fees waived by ETAM and other expenses of the Funds assumed by ETAM
pursuant to the Expense Limitation Agreement.

FISCAL YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2002

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

TOTAL AMOUNT
OF FEES WAIVED

COMBINED        AND OTHER
SHAREHOLDER   FEES PAID TO      EXPENSES

ADVISORY   ADMINISTRATIVE    SERVICING     ETAM AFTER      ASSUMED BY
FUND                   FEE       SERVICES FEE        FEE        FEE WAIVER         ETAM
------------------   --------   --------------   -----------   ------------   --------------
<S>                  <C>            <C>            <C>          <C>              <C>
International Fund   $  1,430       $ 7,148        $ 17,870     $(112,056)       $138,504
Russell 2000 Fund    $  2,502       $12,511        $ 31,277     $(106,039)       $152,329
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S&P 500 Fund         $ 17,070       $85,351        $213,377     $(178,827)       $494,625
Technology Fund      $114,120       $68,472        $114,120     $(170,683)       $467,395
</TABLE>
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FISCAL YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2003

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

TOTAL AMOUNT
OF FEES WAIVED

COMBINED       AND OTHER
SHAREHOLDER   FEES PAID TO      EXPENSES

ADVISORY   ADMINISTRATIVE    SERVICING     ETAM AFTER      ASSUMED BY
FUND                   FEE       SERVICES FEE        FEE        FEE WAIVER         ETAM
------------------   --------   --------------   -----------   ------------   --------------
<S>                  <C>           <C>             <C>          <C>              <C>
International Fund   $ 14,632      $ 15,048        $ 20,386     $(137,294)       $187,360
Russell 2000 Fund    $ 22,385      $ 25,415        $ 50,021     $ (91,537)       $189,358
S&P 500 Fund         $ 70,327      $109,343        $250,993     $  (1,004)       $431,667
Technology Fund      $106,562      $ 63,937        $106,562     $ (57,928)       $334,989
</TABLE>

FISCAL YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2004

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

TOTAL AMOUNT
OF FEES WAIVED

COMBINED       AND OTHER
SHAREHOLDER   FEES PAID TO      EXPENSES

ADVISORY   ADMINISTRATIVE    SERVICING     ETAM AFTER      ASSUMED BY
FUND                   FEE       SERVICES FEE        FEE        FEE WAIVER         ETAM
------------------   --------   --------------   -----------   ------------   --------------
<S>                  <C>           <C>             <C>          <C>              <C>
International Fund   $ 43,392      $ 26,035        $ 43,392     $(329,509)       $442,328
Russell 2000 Fund    $ 73,978      $ 73,978        $123,296     $ (43,063)       $314,315
S&P 500 Fund         $113,558      $243,339        $405,565     $(113,361)       $875,823
Technology Fund      $130,333      $ 78,200        $130,333     $  42,381        $296,485
</TABLE>

PORTFOLIO MANAGEMENT

PORTFOLIO MANAGERS

Theodore D. Miller of WAM is manager of the International Fund. Kenneth A.
Schluchter III and Kevin K. Yousif of WAM are co-managers of the Russell 2000
Fund, the Technology Fund and the S&P 500 Fund. The following table lists the
number and types of other accounts managed by each individual and assets under
management in those accounts as of December 31, 2004:

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Other
Registered                    Pooled                                                  Total
Investment     Assets       Investment       Assets                    Assets         Assets

Portfolio           Company      Managed        Vehicle       Managed       Other      Managed        Managed*
Manager            Accounts    ($ millions)    Accounts    ($ millions)   Accounts   ($ millions)   ($ millions)
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
<S>                    <C>        <C>             <C>         <C>            <C>        <C>           <C>
Theodore D.            3            164.4          2            915.5         6         1,872.4        2,952.3
Miller
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Kenneth A.             7          1,668.8         14          5,989.2        26         4,037.2       11,695.2
Schluchter
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Kevin K. Yousif        7          1,668.8         14          5,989.2        26         4,037.2       11,695.2
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
</TABLE>

* If an account has a co-portfolio manager, the total number of accounts and
assets have been allocated to each respective manager. Therefore, some accounts
and assets have been counted twice.

PORTFOLIO MANAGER CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

As indicated in the table above, portfolio managers at WAM may manage numerous
accounts for multiple clients. These accounts may include registered investment
companies, other types of pooled accounts (e.g., collective investment funds),
and separate accounts (i.e., accounts managed on behalf of individuals or public
or private institutions). Portfolio managers at WAM make
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investment decisions for each account based on the investment objectives and
policies and other relevant investment considerations applicable to that
portfolio.

The management of multiple accounts may result in a portfolio manager devoting
unequal time and attention to the management of each account. Although MCM does
not track the time a portfolio manager spends on a single portfolio, MCM does
periodically assess whether a portfolio manager has adequate time and resources
to effectively manage all of the accounts for which he or she is responsible.
MCM seeks to manage competing interests for the time and attention of portfolio
managers by having portfolio managers focus on a particular investment
discipline or complementary investment disciplines. Most accounts within a
particular investment discipline are managed using the same investment model.
Even where multiple accounts are managed by the same portfolio manager within
the same investment discipline, however, MCM may take action with respect to one
account that may differ from the timing or nature of action taken, with respect
to another account. Accordingly, the performance of each account managed by a
portfolio manager will vary.

Although they are less likely to arise in the context of passively managed
accounts than they are in the context of actively managed accounts, conflicts of
interest may arise where some accounts managed by a particular portfolio manager
have higher fees than the fees paid by other accounts. Because a portfolio
manager's compensation is affected by revenues earned by MCM, the incentives
associated with any given account may be significantly higher or lower than
those associated with other accounts.

In addition, to the extent that trade orders are aggregated, which typically
occurs in limited circumstances involving participation in initial public
offerings or secondary offerings, conflicts may arise when aggregating and/or
allocating aggregated trades. MCM may aggregate multiple trade orders for a
single security in several accounts into a single trade order, absent specific
client directions to the contrary. When a decision is made to aggregate
transactions on behalf of more than one account, the transactions will be
allocated to all participating client accounts in a fair and equitable manner.

MCM has adopted and implemented policies and procedures, including brokerage and
trade allocation policies and procedures, which it believes address the
conflicts associated with managing multiple accounts for multiple clients. In
addition, MCM monitors a variety of areas, including compliance with account
investment guidelines, the allocation of initial public offerings, and
compliance with MCM's Code of Ethics. Furthermore, senior MCM personnel
periodically review the performance of all portfolio managers.
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PORTFOLIO MANAGER COMPENSATION

The compensation package for portfolio managers at MCM, including WAM portfolio
managers, consists of three elements: base salary; short-term incentive in the
form of an annual bonus; and long-term incentive in the form of company equity
interests. MCM also provides a competitive benefits package, including health
and welfare benefits and retirement in the form of a 401(k) plan.

MCM offers industry-competitive salaries based on the skills and experience of
the portfolio manager as well as responsibilities of the position. Salaries are
compared at least annually with investment industry benchmark compensation
surveys.

Portfolio managers are eligible to earn a performance bonus based on
profitability of the firm and the performance of the aggregate group of accounts
managed by the portfolio manager. Target bonuses for portfolio managers
typically range from 50 to 100% of base salary. Actual bonuses, however, are
completely discretionary and can be as low as 0% and range as high as 200% or
more of salary. Bonuses are based on a variety of factors, including qualitative
elements such as leadership, team interaction and results, client satisfaction,
and overall contribution to the firm's success, as well as the profitability of
the firm and the performance of the aggregate group of accounts managed by the
portfolio manager. With respect to each account managed by the portfolio
manager, performance is measured relative to the account's benchmark index for
the most recent one-year and three-year periods.

Portfolio managers are also eligible for long-term incentives in the form of
options to purchase shares of Munder Group LLC, an employee-owned minority
partner of Munder Capital Management. Option shares typically vest ratably over
a three- to five-year period. Munder's Option Plan provides incentive to retain
key personnel and serves to align portfolio managers' interests with those of
Munder directly, and, indirectly, the accounts managed by Munder.
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PORTFOLIO MANAGER FUND OWNERSHIP

The dollar range of equity securities beneficially owned by WAM portfolio
managers in the E*Trade Funds they manage as of December 31, 2004 is as follows:

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Dollar Range of      Dollar Range of     Dollar Range of

Equity Securities    Equity Securities   Equity Securities
Beneficially Owned   Beneficially Owned  Beneficially Owned
Russell 2000 Fund    Technology Fund       S&P 500 Fund

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Kenneth Schluchter          None                 None                None
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Kevin Yousif                None                 None                None
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------
Dollar Range of

Equity Securities
Beneficially Owned
International Fund

------------------------------------
Theodore Miller          None
------------------------------------

PRINCIPAL UNDERWRITER

E*TRADE Securities, 4500 Bohannon Drive, Menlo Park, California 94025, is the
Funds' principal underwriter. E*TRADE Securities is a wholly owned subsidiary of
E*TRADE FINANCIAL.
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CUSTODIAN, FUND ACCOUNTING SERVICES AGENT AND SUB-ADMINISTRATOR

The Bank of New York ("BNY"), One Wall Street, New York, NY, 10286, serves as
custodian of the assets of the Funds. BNY has custody of all securities and cash
of the Funds, delivers and receives payment for securities sold, receives and
pays for securities purchased, collects income from investments, and performs
other duties, all as directed by the officers of the Trust. The custodian has no
responsibility for any of the investment policies or decisions of the Funds.

BNY also acts as the Funds' Accounting Services Agent and Sub-Administrator and,
among other things: (1) conducts a portfolio review to monitor compliance with
the Trust's Trust Instrument and By-laws, investment policies of each Fund, and
1940 Act and rules thereunder; (2) calculates the Funds' yield and total return;
(3) determines amounts available for distribution to shareholders; (4) assists
ETAM in the preparation of Board meeting materials and minutes and the Funds'
prospectuses, SAIs, annual and semi-annual reports; (5) provides legal
administrative services to each Fund, including the preparation of regulatory
filings made by each Fund; and (6) prepares tax returns for each Fund. For its
services in these capacities, BNY is compensated directly by each Fund.

TRANSFER AGENT AND DIVIDEND DISBURSING AGENT

PFPC, Inc., 400 Bellevue Parkway, Wilmington, Delaware 19809, acts as transfer
agent and dividend-disbursing agent for each Fund.

INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

As of 2005, Tait, Weller & Baker, 8 Penn Center Plaza, Philadelphia,
Pennsylvania 19103, acts as independent registered public accounting firm for
each Fund and is responsible for auditing the annual financial statements of
each Fund. Prior to that time, Deloitte & Touche LLP, Two World Financial
Center, New York, New York 10281 acted as independent registered public
accounting firm for each Fund and was responsible for auditing the annual
financial statements of each Fund.
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LEGAL COUNSEL

Dechert LLP, 1775 I Street N.W., Washington, DC 20006-2401, acts as legal
counsel for each Fund and the Trust's Non-Interested Trustees.

PORTFOLIO TRANSACTIONS AND BROKERAGE SELECTION

Each Fund has no obligation to deal with any dealer or group of dealers in the
execution of transactions in portfolio securities. Pursuant to the Investment
Advisory Agreement and the Sub-Advisory Agreement and subject to policies as may
be established by the Board, WAM is responsible for each Index Fund's investment
portfolio decisions and the placing of portfolio transactions.

In placing orders, it is the policy of the Funds to obtain the best execution
taking into account the broker/dealer's general execution and operational
facilities, the type of transaction involved and other factors such as the
broker/dealer's risk in positioning the securities involved. While ETAM and WAM
generally seek competitive commissions or concessions, the Funds will not
necessarily pay the lowest spread or commission available.

WAM seeks to obtain the best net price and execution on all orders placed for
the Index Funds, considering all the circumstances except to the extent the
Index Funds may be permitted to pay higher commissions as described below.

It is expected that securities will ordinarily be purchased in the primary
markets, whether over-the-counter or listed, and that listed securities may be
purchased in the over-the-counter market if that market is deemed the primary
market. Transactions on stock exchanges involve the payment of brokerage
commissions. In transactions on stock exchanges in the United States,
commissions are negotiated. Each Fund is charged brokerage commissions, transfer
taxes and similar fees relating to securities transactions.
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Under the 1940 Act, persons affiliated with the Funds, ETAM and their affiliates
are prohibited from dealing with the Funds as a principal in the purchase and
sale of securities unless an exemptive order allowing such transactions is
obtained from the SEC or an exemption is otherwise available.

WAM may, as appropriate, in the allocation of brokerage business, take into
consideration certain brokerage services provided by brokers and dealers to WAM.
As permitted by Section 28(e) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, and
subject to policies as may be established by the Board of Trustees, ETAM or WAM
may cause the Trust to pay a broker-dealer that provides such brokerage research
services to ETAM or WAM an amount of commission for effecting a securities
transaction for the Trust in excess of the commission another broker-dealer
would have charged for effecting that transaction.

ETAM and WAM do not engage brokers and dealers whose commissions are believed to
be unreasonable in relation to brokerage and research services provided. The
overall reasonableness of commissions paid will be evaluated by rating brokers
on such general factors as execution capabilities, quality of research (that is,
quantity and quality of information provided, diversity of sources utilized,
nature and frequency of communication, professional experience, analytical
ability and professional stature of the broker) and financial standing, as well
as the net results of specific transactions, taking into account such factors as
price, promptness, size of order and difficulty of execution. The research
services obtained will, in general, be used by ETAM and WAM for the benefit of
all accounts for which the responsible party makes investment decisions. The
receipt of research services from brokers may tend to reduce ETAM's and WAM's
expenses in managing the investment portfolios of the Funds.

BROKERAGE COMMISSIONS

For the period November 11, 2003 through December 31, 2003 and the fiscal year
ended December 31, 2004, the International Fund, Russell 2000 Fund and S&P 500
Fund paid brokerage commissions in the amounts set forth below. Prior to
November 10, 2003, the brokerage commissions for the International Fund, Russell
2000 Fund and S&P 500 Fund were paid at each Fund's corresponding Master
Portfolio level.

BROKERAGE COMMISSIONS PAID

FUND                                                             2003     2004
----                                                            ------   -------
International Fund                                              $  750   $15,616
Russell 2000 Fund                                               $4,517   $43,076
S&P 500 Fund                                                    $2,024   $28,166
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For the following fiscal years ended December 31, the Technology Fund paid
brokerage commissions in the following amounts:

BROKERAGE COMMISSIONS PAID

FUND                                                    2002      2003     2004
----                                                   ------   -------   ------
Technology Fund                                        $6,758   $10,183   10,231

SECURITIES OF REGULAR BROKER/DEALERS

For the fiscal year ended December 31, 2004, the following Funds held the
following shares of securities of their regular broker-dealers or of their
parents.

FUND                 SECURITY                           AMOUNT
----                 --------                           ------
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International Fund   Deutsche Bank AG                   $  152,586

S&P 500 Fund         Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc.          $  945,083
Lehman Brothers Holdings, Inc.     $  397,334
Bank of New York Col, Inc. (The)   $  439,640
Citigroup, Inc.                    $4,250,584
Prudential Financial, Inc.         $  479,416

PORTFOLIO HOLDINGS DISCLOSURE

Each Fund is required to file its complete portfolio holdings schedule with the
SEC on a quarterly basis. This schedule is filed with each Fund's annual and
semi-annual reports on Form N-CSR for the second and fourth fiscal quarters and
on Form N-Q for the first and third fiscal quarters. Information regarding
quarter-end portfolio holdings is publicly disclosed on the Funds' web site
shortly after each Fund's quarterly report is filed. There may be a lag of up to
60 days between the date of the quarterly report and the date on which such
quarterly report is filed with the SEC.

Other than in regulatory filings, a Fund may provide its complete list of
portfolio holdings to certain third parties and affiliates when it is determined
by the Fund's Board of Trustees that the Fund has a legitimate business purpose
for doing so. Specifically, a Fund's disclosure of its portfolio holdings to
third parties may include disclosure:

. To the Fund's auditors for use in providing audit opinions;

. To the Fund's law firm for legal review of regulatory filings;

. To employees of the adviser and sub-adviser to the Fund and its
affiliates in connection with providing services to the Fund;

. To financial printers, such as RR Donnelly and Merrill Corp., for
the purpose of filing the Fund's regulatory filings;

. For the purpose of due diligence regarding a merger or acquisition;

. To a new adviser or sub-adviser prior to the commencement of its
management of the Fund;

. To rating and ranking agencies such as Bloomberg, Morningstar,
Lipper and Standard & Poor's;

. To the Fund's administrator and other service providers, such as ADP
and Institutional Shareholder Services, the Funds' proxy voting service
providers and class action services providers, on a daily basis, in connection
with their providing services benefiting the Fund; or

. To a third party for purposes of effecting in-kind redemptions of
securities to facilitate orderly redemption of portfolio assets and minimal
impact on remaining Fund shareholders.

The persons identified are the service providers with whom the Funds have
ongoing relationships.

In all instances of disclosure of portfolio holdings information to unaffiliated
third parties (other than service providers to the Fund or counsel to its Board
members) prior to the disclosure of such information in regulatory filings, the
party receiving such portfolio holdings information will be required to enter
into an agreement that obligates the party to (1) keep such information
confidential and
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(2) not use such information for personal gain or advantage, including an
obligation to trade on such information. Entities unwilling to execute an
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acceptable confidentiality agreement may only receive portfolio holdings
information that has otherwise been publicly disclosed.

The Funds' Board has adopted policies and procedures ("Policies") designed to
ensure that disclosure of information regarding a Fund's portfolio securities is
in the best interests of Fund shareholders and in conformity with applicable law
or regulatory requirements. The Policies seek to address conflicts between the
interests of a Fund's shareholders, on the one hand, and those of the Fund's
investment adviser or sub-adviser or any affiliated person of a Fund on the
other hand. Such Policies authorize the Funds' chief compliance officer ("CCO")
to consider all requests for information that cannot be answered by way of
publicly available information. Among other considerations, the CCO is directed
to consider whether such disclosure may create an advantage for the recipient or
its affiliates or their clients over that of a Fund's shareholders. Similarly,
the CCO is directed to consider, among other things, whether the disclosure of
portfolio holdings creates a conflict between the interests of shareholders and
the interests of the Fund's investment adviser, sub-adviser or an affiliated
person of the Fund. Any disclosure that creates such a conflict of interest must
be approved by a majority of the trustees of the Trust's Board who are not
"interested persons" (as defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940). The
Board has authorized the Funds' CCO to authorize the release of a Fund's
portfolio holdings, as necessary, in conformity with the foregoing principles
and to monitor for compliance with the Policies. The Funds' CCO will report
quarterly to the Board regarding any release of portfolio holdings and annually
regarding the implementation of the Policies.

ORGANIZATION, DIVIDEND AND VOTING RIGHTS

The Trust is an open-end investment company organized as a Delaware statutory
trust on November 4, 1998. The Trust may issue additional series and classes.

All shareholders may vote on each matter presented to shareholders. Fractional
shares have the same rights proportionately as do full shares. Shares of the
Trust have no preemptive, conversion, or subscription rights. All shares, when
issued, will be fully paid and non-assessable by the Trust. If the Trust issues
additional series, each series of shares will be held separately by the
custodian, and in effect each series will be a separate fund.

All shares of the Trust have equal voting rights. Approval by the shareholders
of a Fund is effective as to that Fund whether or not sufficient votes are
received from the shareholders of the other investment portfolios to approve the
proposal as to those investment portfolios.

Generally, the Trust will not hold an annual meeting of shareholders unless
required by the 1940 Act. The Trust will hold a special meeting of its
shareholders for the purpose of voting on the question of removal of a Trustee
or Trustees if requested in writing by the holders of at least 10% of the
Trust's outstanding voting securities, and to assist in communicating with other
shareholders as required by Section 16(c) of the 1940 Act.

Each share of a Fund represents an equal proportional interest in that Fund and
is entitled to such dividends and distributions out of the income earned on the
assets belonging to that Fund as are declared in the discretion of the Trustees.
In the event of the liquidation or dissolution of any Fund, shareholders of a
Fund are entitled to receive the assets attributable to that Fund that are
available for distribution, and a distribution of any general assets not
attributable to a particular Fund that are available for distribution in such
manner and on such basis as the Trustees in their sole discretion may determine.

The Trust Instrument further provides that obligations of the Trust are not
binding upon the Trustees individually but only upon the property of the Trust
and that the Trustees will not be liable for any action or failure to act, but
nothing in the Trust Instrument protects a Trustee against any liability to
which the Trustee would otherwise be subject by reason of willful misfeasance,
bad faith, gross negligence, or reckless disregard of the duties involved in the
conduct of the Trustee's office.

Under Delaware law, the shareholders of a Fund are not generally subject to
liability for the debts or obligations of the Trust. Similarly, Delaware law
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provides that a series of the Trust will not be liable for the debts or
obligations of any other series of the Trust. However, no similar statute or
other authority limiting statutory trust shareholder liability exists in other
states or jurisdictions. As a result, to the extent that a Delaware statutory
trust or a shareholder is subject to the jurisdiction of courts of such other
states or jurisdictions, the courts may not apply Delaware law and may thereby
subject the Delaware statutory trust shareholders to liability. To guard against
this risk, the Trust Instrument contains an express disclaimer of shareholder
liability for acts or obligations of a series of the Trust. Notice of such
disclaimer will generally be given in each agreement, obligation or instrument
entered into or executed by a series or the Trustees. The Trust Instrument also
provides for indemnification by the relevant series for all losses suffered by a
shareholder as a result of an obligation of the series. In view of the above,
the risk of personal liability of shareholders of a Delaware statutory trust is
remote.
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Like any venture, there can be no assurance that a Fund as an enterprise will be
successful or will continue to operate indefinitely. If a Fund cannot be
operated in an economically viable manner, the Fund, without seeking approval of
shareholders of the Fund, may cease operations, which could require you to
transfer your investment at an inopportune time.

The Funds commenced operations on the following dates:

FUND                 DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF OPERATIONS
----                 ----------------------------------
International Fund   October 22, 1999
Russell 2000 Fund    December 29, 2000
S&P 500 Fund         February 17, 1999
Technology Fund      August 13, 1999

SHAREHOLDER INFORMATION

PRICING OF FUND SHARES AND FUND ASSETS

The net asset value of each Fund will be determined as of the close of regular
trading on each day the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") is open for trading.
The NYSE is normally open for trading Monday through Friday, except on national
holidays observed by the NYSE, but may close in the event of an emergency.
Assets in which the Fund invests may trade and fluctuate in value after the
close and before the opening of the NYSE.

Values are determined according to accepted accounting practices and all laws
and regulations that apply. ETAM may, from time to time, under the general
supervision of the Board of Trustees or its pricing committee, utilize the
services of one or more pricing services available in valuing the assets of the
Funds. In addition, there may be occasions when a different pricing provider or
methodology is used. ETAM will continuously monitor the performance of these
services.

The Funds' investments in debt securities which mature in more than sixty (60)
days are valued on the basis of market quotations. The Funds' investments in
short-term debt securities which mature in sixty (60) days or less are valued at
amortized cost, which approximates market values, based on fair valuation
procedures approved by the Board. The Funds' investments in United States
Treasury securities and other obligations issued or guaranteed by the United
States Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, are valued at
representative quoted prices. The Funds' investments in long-term corporate
bonds may be valued on the basis of prices provided by a pricing service when
such prices are believed to reflect the fair market value of such securities.
The prices provided by a pricing service take into account many factors,
including institutional size, trading in similar groups of securities and any
developments related to specific securities; however, when such prices are not
available, such bonds are valued at a bid price estimated by a broker. The
Funds' investments in mortgage-backed and asset-backed securities are valued at
prices obtained from a bond pricing service where available, or at a bid price
obtained from one or more of the major dealers in such securities. If a quoted
price is unavailable, an equivalent yield or yield spread quotes will be
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obtained from a broker and converted to a price.

Investments in purchased options, including options on futures, are valued at
their last bid price. Written options are valued at their last asked price. The
market value of a put or call option will usually reflect, among other factors,
the market price of the underlying security. When a Fund writes a call option,
an amount equal to the premium received by the Fund is included in the Fund's
financial statements as an asset and an equivalent liability. The amount of the
liability is subsequently marked-to-market to reflect the current market value
of the option written. When an option expires on its stipulated expiration date
or a Fund enters into a closing purchase or sale transaction, the Fund realizes
a gain (or loss) without regard to any unrealized gain or loss on the underlying
security, and the liability related to such option is extinguished. When an
option is exercised, a Fund realizes a gain or loss from the sale of the
underlying security, and the proceeds of sale are increased by the premium
originally received, or reduced by the price paid for the option.

Investments of the Fund are valued at the last reported sale price on the
securities or commodities exchange on which such securities primarily are
traded. If there is no sale that day, then the value will be based on the most
recent bid prices. Securities that are traded primarily on the national
securities market are priced using the Nasdaq Official Closing Price ("NOCP"),
but if the NOCP is not available, such securities are valued at the most recent
bid prices. Securities that are traded principally on foreign securities or
commodities exchanges generally are valued at the preceding closing values of
such securities on their respective exchanges. If market quotations or official
closing prices are not readily available or are determined not to accurately
reflect the current value of the securities, then such securities are valued at
fair value as determined in good faith under procedures established by the
Board. In this regard, the Board has approved the use of certain independent
pricing services in determining the fair value of foreign securities that are
principally traded in foreign markets when events reasonably determined to be
significant occur subsequent to the close of such foreign markets and prior to
the time the Fund's NAV is determined. The fair value of such foreign securities
will be determined by
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the Fund (with the assistance of independent pricing services) using
correlations between the movement of prices of the foreign securities and
indices of domestic securities and other appropriate indicators. Unlike the
closing price of a security on a foreign exchange, fair value determinations
employ elements of judgment, and the fair value assigned to a security may not
represent the actual value that the Fund could obtain if it were to sell the
security at the time of the close of the NYSE.

REDEMPTION IN-KIND

The S&P 500 Fund has elected to be governed by Rule 18f-1 under the 1940 Act
pursuant to which it is obligated to redeem shares solely in cash up to the
lesser of $250,000 or 1% of the net asset value of the S&P 500 Fund during any
90-day period for any one shareholder. Redemptions in excess of these amounts
will normally be paid in cash, but may be paid wholly or partly by a
distribution in kind of securities. If a redemption is made in-kind, the
redeeming shareholder would bear any transaction costs incurred in selling the
securities received.

TELEPHONE AND INTERNET REDEMPTION PRIVILEGES

Each Fund employs reasonable procedures to confirm that instructions
communicated by telephone or the Internet are genuine. A Fund may not be liable
for losses due to unauthorized or fraudulent instructions. Such procedures
include but are not limited to requiring a form of personal identification prior
to acting on instructions received by telephone or the Internet, providing
written confirmations of such transactions to the address of record, tape
recording telephone instructions and backing up Internet transactions.

SIGNATURE GUARANTEE

For your protection, certain requests may require a signature guarantee. A
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signature guarantee is designed to protect you and the Fund against fraudulent
transactions by unauthorized persons. In the following instances, the Fund will
require a signature guarantee for all authorized owners of an account:

1. If you transfer the ownership of your account to another individual or
organization. 2. When you submit a written redemption for more than $25,000. 3.
When you request that redemption proceeds be sent to a different name or address
than is registered on your account. 4. If you add or change your name or add or
remove an owner on your account. 5. If you add or change the beneficiary on your
transfer-on-death account.

RETIREMENT PLANS

You can find information about the retirement plans offered by E*TRADE
Securities by accessing our Website. You may fill out an IRA application online
or request our IRA application kit by mail.

SHAREHOLDER COMMUNICATION PROCEDURES

Shareholders may address comments or questions or other communications in
writing to the entire Board, or to one or more Trustees, by sending such
correspondence to: Board of Trustees [or name(s) of one or more Trustees],
E*TRADE Funds, 4500 Bohannon Drive, Menlo Park, CA 94025, Attn: Fund Secretary.
At least once per calendar quarter, the Fund Secretary will transmit a copy of
any Board correspondence to the entire Board or to one or more Trustees,
depending on to whom it is addressed.

TAXATION

Set forth below is a discussion of certain U.S. federal income tax issues
concerning each Fund and the purchase, ownership, and disposition of each Fund's
shares. This discussion does not purport to be complete or to deal with all
aspects of federal income taxation that may be relevant to shareholders in light
of their particular circumstances. This discussion is based upon present
provisions of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"), the
regulations promulgated thereunder, and judicial and administrative ruling
authorities, all of which are subject to change, which change may be
retroactive. Prospective investors should consult their own tax advisors with
regard to the federal tax consequences of the purchase, ownership, or
disposition of Fund shares, as well as the tax consequences arising under the
laws of any state, foreign country, or other taxing jurisdiction.

TAXATION OF THE FUNDS

Each Fund intends to be taxed as a regulated investment company ("RIC") under
Subchapter M of the Code. Accordingly, each Fund must, among other things, (a)
derive in each taxable year at least 90% of its gross income from dividends,
interest, payments with respect to certain securities loans, and gains from the
sale or other disposition of stock, securities or foreign currencies, certain
income from publicly traded partnerships, or other income derived with respect
to its business of investing in such stock, securities or
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currencies; and (b) diversify its holdings so that, at the end of each fiscal
quarter, (i) at least 50% of the value of each Fund's total assets is
represented by cash and cash items, U.S. Government securities, the securities
of other regulated investment companies and other securities, with such other
securities limited, in respect of any one issuer, to an amount not greater than
5% of the value of each Fund's total assets and 10% of the outstanding voting
securities of such issuer, and (ii) not more than 25% of the value of its total
assets is invested in the securities of any one issuer (other than U.S.
Government securities and the securities of other regulated investment
companies) or in certain publicly traded partnerships.

As a RIC, each Fund generally is not subject to U.S. federal income tax on
income and gains that it distributes to shareholders, if at least 90% of each
Fund's investment company taxable income (which includes, among other items,
dividends, interest and the excess of any net short-term capital gains over net
long-term capital losses) for the taxable year is distributed. Each Fund intends
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to distribute substantially all of such income.

If, in any taxable year, a Fund fails to qualify as a RIC under the Code or
fails to meet the distribution requirement, it would be taxed in the same manner
as an ordinary corporation and distributions to its shareholders would not be
deductible by that Fund in computing its taxable income. In addition, each
Fund's distributions, to the extent derived from its current or accumulated
earnings and profits, would constitute dividends (which may be eligible for the
corporate dividends-received deduction) which are taxable to shareholders as
ordinary income, even though those distributions might otherwise (at least in
part) have been treated in the shareholders' hands as long-term capital gains.
Such dividends would generally be eligible to be treated as "qualified
dividends" (see below). If any Fund fails to qualify as a RIC in any year, it
must pay out its earnings and profits accumulated in that year in order to
qualify again as a RIC. Moreover, if any Fund failed to qualify as a RIC for a
period greater than two taxable years, that Fund may be required to recognize
any net built-in gains with respect to certain of its assets (the excess of the
aggregate gains, including items of income, over aggregate losses that would
have been realized if the Fund had been liquidated) in order to qualify as a RIC
in a subsequent year.

Amounts not distributed on a timely basis in accordance with a calendar year
distribution requirement are subject to a nondeductible 4% excise tax at the
Fund level. To avoid the tax, each Fund must distribute during each calendar
year an amount equal to the sum of (1) at least 98% of its ordinary income (not
taking into account any capital gains or losses) for the calendar year, (2) at
least 98% of its capital gains in excess of its capital losses (adjusted for
certain ordinary losses) for a one-year period generally ending on October 31 of
the calendar year, and (3) all ordinary income and capital gains for previous
years that were not distributed during such years. To avoid application of the
excise tax, each Fund intends to make distributions in accordance with the
calendar year distribution requirement.

DISTRIBUTIONS

Except as described below, distributions of investment company taxable income
(including net short-term capital gains) generally are taxable to each U.S.
shareholder as ordinary income, whether paid in cash or shares. Dividends paid
by each Fund to a corporate shareholder, to the extent such dividends are
attributable to dividends received by that Fund from U.S. corporations, may,
subject to limitation, be eligible for the dividends received deduction if
certain holding period requirements are satisfied. However, the alternative
minimum tax applicable to corporations may reduce the value of the dividends
received deduction. In addition, distributions of investment company taxable
income may be eligible to be treated as qualified dividend income, as discussed
below, and taxed at long-term capital gain rates if received by non-corporate
shareholders. Distributions of net capital gains (the excess of net long-term
capital gains over net short-term capital losses) designated by a Fund as
capital gain dividends, whether paid in cash or reinvested in Fund shares, will
generally be taxable to shareholders as long-term capital gain, regardless of
how long a shareholder has held Fund shares.

Shareholders will be notified annually as to the U.S. federal tax status of
distributions, and shareholders receiving distributions in the form of newly
issued shares will receive a report as to the net asset value of the shares
received. A distribution will be treated as paid on December 31 of a calendar
year if it is declared by a Fund in October, November or December of that year
with a record date in such a month and paid by a Fund during January of the
following year. Such distributions will be taxable to shareholders in the
calendar year in which the distributions are declared, rather than the calendar
year in which the distributions are received.

If the net asset value of shares is reduced below a shareholder's cost as a
result of a distribution by any Fund, such distribution generally will be
taxable even though it represents a return of invested capital. Investors should
be careful to consider the tax implications of buying shares of a Fund just
prior to a distribution. The price of shares purchased at this time will include
the amount of the forthcoming distribution, but the distribution will generally
be taxable to the shareholder.

Recently enacted tax legislation generally provides for a maximum tax rate for
individual taxpayers of 15% on long-term capital gains from sales on or after
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May 6, 2003. The new law also provides for "qualified dividend income" to be
taxed to non-corporate shareholders at individual long-term capital gain rates
to the extent a Fund receives qualified dividend income. Qualified dividend
income generally includes dividends from domestic corporations and dividends
from foreign corporations that meet certain specified
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criteria, although dividends paid by REITs will not generally be eligible to
qualify as qualified dividend income. A Fund generally can pass through to Fund
shareholders the tax treatment of qualified dividend income it receives. For a
Fund to receive qualified dividend income, the Fund must meet certain holding
period requirements (typically more than 60 days) for the stock on which the
otherwise qualified dividend is paid. In addition, the Fund cannot be obligated
to make payments (pursuant to a short sale or otherwise) with respect to
substantially similar or related property. The same provisions, including the
more than 60-day holding period requirements, apply to each shareholder's
investment in the applicable Fund with respect to each distribution. The
provisions of the Code applicable to qualified dividend income and the 15%
maximum individual tax rate on long-term capital gains are currently effective
through 2008. Thereafter, qualified dividend income will no longer be taxed at
the rates applicable to long-term capital gains, and the maximum individual tax
rate on long-term capital gains will increase to 20%, unless Congress enacts
legislation providing otherwise. Distributions from the Fund attributable to
investments in bonds and other debt instruments will not generally qualify for
the lower rates.

Distributions of earnings from dividends paid by "qualified foreign
corporations" can also qualify for the lower tax rates on qualifying dividends.
Qualified foreign corporations are corporations incorporated in a U.S.
possession, corporations whose stock is readily tradable on an established
securities market in the U.S., and corporations eligible for the benefits of a
comprehensive income tax treaty with the United States which satisfy certain
other requirements. Foreign personal holding companies, foreign investment
companies, and passive foreign investment company are not treated as "qualified
foreign corporations." The rate reductions do not apply to corporate taxpayers
or to foreign shareholders.

Each Fund will be able to separately designate distributions of any qualifying
long-term capital gains or qualifying dividends earned by the Fund that would be
eligible for the lower maximum rate. Further, because many companies in which
Funds invest do not pay significant dividends on their stock, the Funds may not
derive significant amounts of qualifying dividend income that would be eligible
for the lower rate on qualifying dividends.

FOREIGN TAXES

Each Fund may be subject to certain taxes imposed by the countries in which it
invests or operates. If a Fund qualifies as a RIC and if more than 50% of the
value of each Fund's total assets at the close of any taxable year consists of
stocks or securities of foreign corporations, such Fund may elect, for U.S.
federal income tax purposes, to treat any foreign taxes paid by the Fund that
qualify as income or similar taxes under U.S. income tax principles as having
been paid by the Fund's shareholders. Only the International Fund is likely to
satisfy this requirement. For any year for which a Fund makes such an election,
each shareholder will be required to include in its gross income an amount equal
to its allocable share of such taxes paid by that Fund and the shareholders will
be entitled, subject to certain limitations, to credit their portions of these
amounts against their U.S. federal income tax liability, if any, or to deduct
their portions from their U.S. taxable income, if any. No deduction for foreign
taxes may be claimed by individuals who do not itemize deductions. No credit may
be claimed by a shareholder with respect to Fund shares that have been held less
than 16 days. In any year in which it elects to "pass through" foreign taxes to
shareholders, a Fund will notify shareholders within 60 days after the close of
the Fund's taxable year of the amount of such taxes and the sources of its
income.

Generally, a credit for foreign taxes paid or accrued is subject to the
limitation that it may not exceed the shareholder's U.S. tax attributable to his
or her total foreign source taxable income.
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For this purpose, if the pass-through election is made, the source of each
Fund's income flows through to its shareholders. With respect to each Fund,
gains from the sale of securities may have to be treated as derived from U.S.
sources and certain currency fluctuation gains, including Section 988 gains
(defined below), may have to be treated as derived from U.S. sources. The
limitation of the foreign tax credit is applied separately to foreign source
passive income, including foreign source passive income received from a Fund.
Shareholders may be unable to claim a credit for the full amount of their
proportionate share of the foreign taxes paid by each Fund. The foreign tax
credit can be applied to offset no more than 90% of the alternative minimum tax
imposed on corporations and individuals and, for individuals, foreign taxes may
not be deducted in computing the alternative minimum tax. If the Fund is not
eligible to make the election to "pass through" to its shareholders its foreign
taxes, the foreign income taxes it pays generally will reduce investment company
taxable income, and the distribution by the Fund will be treated as United
States sourced income.

Investment income on certain foreign securities in which the International Fund
may invest may be subject to foreign withholding or other taxes that could
reduce the return on these securities. Tax treaties between the United States
and foreign countries, however, may reduce or eliminate the amount of foreign
taxes to which the International Fund would be subject.

Furthermore, the amount of the foreign tax credit that is available may be
limited to the extent that dividends from a foreign corporation qualify for the
lower tax rate on qualifying dividends.
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The foregoing is only a general description of the foreign tax credit. Because
application of the credit depends on the particular circumstances of each
shareholder, shareholders are advised to consult their own tax advisers.

DISPOSITIONS

Upon a redemption, sale or exchange of shares of each Fund, a shareholder will
realize a taxable gain or loss depending upon his or her basis in the shares. A
gain or loss will be treated as capital gain or loss if the shares are capital
assets in the shareholder's hands, and will be long-term capital gain or loss if
the shares are held for more than one year and short-term capital gain or loss
if the shares are held for not more than one year. Any loss realized on a
redemption, sale or exchange will be disallowed to the extent the shares
disposed of are replaced (including through reinvestment of dividends) within a
period of 61 days, beginning 30 days before and ending 30 days after the shares
are disposed of. In such a case the basis of the shares acquired will be
adjusted to reflect the disallowed loss. If a shareholder holds Fund shares for
six months or less and during that period receives a distribution taxable to the
shareholder as long-term capital gain, any loss realized on the sale of such
shares during such six-month period would be a long-term loss to the extent of
such distribution.

EQUALIZATION

Each Fund may use the so-called "tax equalization method" to allocate a portion
of earnings and profits to redemption proceeds. This method is intended to
permit each Fund to achieve more balanced distributions for both continuing and
departing shareholders. Continuing shareholders should realize tax savings or
deferrals through this method, and departing shareholders will not have their
tax obligations changed. Although using this method will not affect any Fund's
total returns, it may reduce the amount that otherwise would be distributable to
continuing shareholders by reducing the effect of redemptions on dividend and
distribution amounts.

BACKUP WITHHOLDING

Each Fund generally will be required to withhold federal income tax at a rate
equal to the fourth lowest tax rate applicable to unmarried individuals
(currently 28%+) ("backup withholding") from dividends paid, capital gain
distributions, and redemption proceeds to shareholders if (1) the shareholder
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fails to furnish a Fund with the shareholder's correct taxpayer identification
number or social security number, (2) the IRS notifies the shareholder or a Fund
that the shareholder has failed to report properly certain interest and dividend
income to the IRS and to respond to notices to that effect, or (3) when required
to do so, the shareholder fails to certify that he or she is not subject to
backup withholding. Any amounts withheld may be credited against the
shareholder's federal income tax liability.

FOREIGN SHAREHOLDERS

Taxation of a shareholder who, as to the United States, is a nonresident alien
individual, foreign trust or estate, foreign corporation, or foreign partnership
("foreign shareholder"), depends on whether the income from a Fund is
"effectively connected" with a U.S. trade or business carried on by such
shareholder. If the income from a Fund is not effectively connected with a U.S.
trade or business carried on by a foreign shareholder, ordinary income dividends
(including distributions of any net short-term capital gains) will be subject to
U.S. withholding tax at the rate of 30% (or lower treaty rate) upon the gross
amount of the dividend. Note that the 15% rate of tax applicable to certain
dividends (discussed above) does not apply to dividends paid to foreign
shareholders. Such a foreign shareholder would generally be exempt from U.S.
federal income tax on gains realized on the sale of shares of a Fund, and
distributions of net long-term capital gains that are designated as capital gain
dividends. If the income from a Fund is effectively connected with a U.S. trade
or business carried on by a foreign shareholder, then ordinary income dividends,
capital gain dividends and any gains realized upon the sale of shares of a Fund
will be subject to U.S. federal income tax at the rates applicable to U.S.
citizens or domestic corporations.

Under recently enacted legislation, a Fund may be able to designate certain
distributions as being derived from certain net interest income or net
short-term capital gains and such designated distributions would generally not
be subject to U.S. tax withholding. The new provision would apply with respect
to taxable years of a Fund beginning before January 1, 2008. It should also be
noted that the provision would not eliminate all withholding on any distribution
by the Fund to foreign investors. Distributions that are derived from dividends
on corporate stock, distributions by REITs, or from ordinary income other than
interest would still be subject to withholding. In addition, the Fund may
determine that it does wish to entail the costs and expenses of making the
allowable designations and satisfying certain related requirements, and in such
case any distributions to foreign investors would generally be subject to
withholding as described above.

The tax consequences to a foreign shareholder entitled to claim the benefits of
an applicable tax treaty may be different from those described herein. Foreign
shareholders are urged to consult their own tax advisers with respect to the
particular tax consequences to them of an investment in a Fund, including the
applicability of foreign taxes.
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OTHER TAXES

Distributions also may be subject to state, local and foreign taxes. U.S. tax
rules applicable to foreign investors may differ significantly from those
outlined above. This discussion does not purport to deal with all of the tax
consequences applicable to shareholders. Shareholders are advised to consult
their own tax advisers for details with respect to the particular tax
consequences to them of an investment in a Fund.

MARKET DISCOUNT

If a Fund purchases a debt security at a price lower than the stated redemption
price of such debt security, the excess of the stated redemption price over the
purchase price is "market discount". If the amount of market discount is more
than a de minimis amount, a portion of such market discount must be included as
ordinary income (not capital gain) by the Fund in each taxable year in which
that Fund owns an interest in such debt security and receives a principal
payment on it. In particular, a Fund will be required to allocate that principal
payment first to the portion of the market discount on the debt security that
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has accrued but has not previously been includable in income. In general, the
amount of market discount that must be included for each period is equal to the
lesser of (i) the amount of market discount accruing during such period (plus
any accrued market discount for prior periods not previously taken into account)
or (ii) the amount of the principal payment with respect to such period.
Generally, market discount accrues on a daily basis for each day the debt
security is held by a Fund at a constant rate over the time remaining to the
debt security's maturity or, at the election of that Fund, at a constant yield
to maturity which takes into account the semi-annual compounding of interest.
Gain realized on the disposition of a market discount obligation must be
recognized as ordinary interest income (not capital gain) to the extent of the
"accrued market discount."

ORIGINAL ISSUE DISCOUNT

Certain debt securities acquired by each Fund may be treated as debt securities
that were originally issued at a discount. Very generally, original issue
discount is defined as the difference between the price at which a security was
issued and its stated redemption price at maturity. Although no cash income on
account of such discount is actually received by a Fund, original issue discount
that accrues on a debt security in a given year generally is treated for federal
income tax purposes as interest and, therefore, such income would be subject to
the distribution requirements applicable to regulated investment companies. Some
debt securities may be purchased by a Fund at a discount that exceeds the
original issue discount on such debt securities, if any. This additional
discount represents market discount for federal income tax purposes (see above).

OPTIONS, FUTURES AND FORWARD CONTRACTS

Any regulated futures contracts and certain options (namely, non-equity options
and dealer equity options) in which each Fund may invest may be "section 1256
contracts." Gains (or losses) on these contracts generally are considered to be
60% long-term and 40% short-term capital gains or losses. Also, section 1256
contracts held by a Fund at the end of each taxable year (and on certain other
dates prescribed in the Code) are "marked to market" with the result that
unrealized gains or losses are treated as though they were realized.

Transactions in options, futures and forward contracts undertaken by each Fund
may result in "straddles" for federal income tax purposes. The straddle rules
may affect the character of gains (or losses) realized by each Fund and losses
realized by each Fund on positions that are part of a straddle may be deferred
under the straddle rules, rather than being taken into account in calculating
the taxable income for the taxable year in which the losses are realized. In
addition, certain carrying charges (including interest expense) associated with
positions in a straddle may be required to be capitalized rather than deducted
currently. Certain elections that each Fund may make with respect to its
straddle positions may also affect the amount, character and timing of the
recognition of gains or losses from the affected positions.

Because only a few regulations implementing the straddle rules have been
promulgated, the consequences of such transactions to each Fund are not entirely
clear. The straddle rules may increase the amount of short-term capital gain
realized by each Fund, which is taxed as ordinary income when distributed to
that Fund. Because application of the straddle rules may affect the character of
gains or losses, defer losses and/or accelerate the recognition of gains or
losses from the affected straddle positions, the amount which must be
distributed to the Fund as ordinary income or long-term capital gain may be
increased or decreased substantially as compared to a fund that did not engage
in such transactions.

Under the recently enacted tax law, certain hedging activities may cause a
dividend that would otherwise be subject to the lower tax rate applicable to a
"qualifying dividend," to instead be taxed at the rate of tax applicable to
ordinary income.
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CONSTRUCTIVE SALES

Under certain circumstances, each Fund may recognize gain from a constructive
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sale of an "appreciated financial position" it holds if it enters into a short
sale, forward contract or other transaction that substantially reduces the risk
of loss with respect to the appreciated position. In that event, each Fund would
be treated as if it had sold and immediately repurchased the property and would
be taxed on any gain (but not loss) from the constructive sale. The character of
gain from a constructive sale would depend upon each Fund's holding period in
the property. Loss from a constructive sale would be recognized when the
property was subsequently disposed of, and its character would depend on each
Fund's holding period and the application of various loss deferral provisions of
the Code. Constructive sale treatment generally does not apply to transactions
that closed before the end of the 30th day after the close of the Fund's taxable
year and the Fund holds the appreciated financial position throughout the 60-day
period beginning with the day such transaction was closed.

SECTION 988 GAINS OR LOSSES

Gains or losses attributable to fluctuations in exchange rates which occur
between the time each Fund accrues income or other receivables or accrues
expenses or other liabilities denominated in a foreign currency and the time the
Fund actually collects such receivables or pays such liabilities generally are
treated as ordinary income or ordinary loss. Similarly, on disposition of some
investments, including debt securities and certain forward contracts denominated
in a foreign currency, gains or losses attributable to fluctuations in the value
of the foreign currency between the acquisition and disposition of the position
also are treated as ordinary gain or loss. These gains and losses, referred to
under the Code as "section 988" gains or losses, increase or decrease the amount
of each Fund's investment company taxable income available to be distributed to
its shareholders as ordinary income. For example, fluctuations in exchange rates
may increase the amount of income that each Fund much distribute in order to
qualify for treatment as a RIC and to prevent application of an excise tax on
distributed income. Alternatively, fluctuations in exchange rates may decrease
or eliminate income available for distribution. If section 988 losses exceed
other investment company taxable income during a taxable year, a Fund would not
be able to make any ordinary dividend distributions, or distributions made
before the losses were realized would be recharacterized as a return of capital
to shareholders, rather than as an ordinary dividend, reducing each
shareholder's basis in his or her Fund shares.

PASSIVE FOREIGN INVESTMENT COMPANIES

Each Fund may invest in shares of foreign corporations that may be classified
under the Code as passive foreign investment companies ("PFICs"). In general, a
foreign corporation is classified as a PFIC if at least one-half of its assets
are assets that produce passive (i.e., investment type) income or are held for
the production of passive income, or 75% or more of its gross income is passive
income. If each Fund receives a so-called "excess distribution" with respect to
PFIC stock, the Fund itself may be subject to a tax on a portion of the excess
distribution, whether or not the corresponding income is distributed by the Fund
to shareholders. In general, under the PFIC rules, an excess distribution is
treated as having been realized ratably over the period during which the Fund
held the PFIC shares. Each Fund will itself be subject to tax on the portion, if
any, of an excess distribution that is so allocated to prior taxable years of
that Fund and an interest factor will be added to the tax, as if the tax had
been payable in such prior taxable years. Certain distributions from a PFIC as
well as gain from the sale of PFIC shares are treated as excess distributions.
Excess distributions are characterized as ordinary income even though, absent
application of the PFIC rules, certain excess distributions might have been
classified as capital gain.

Each Fund may be eligible to elect alternative tax treatment with respect to
PFIC shares. Under an election that currently is available in some
circumstances, a Fund would be required to include in its gross income its share
of the earnings of a PFIC on a current basis, regardless of whether
distributions were received from the PFIC in a given year. If this election were
made, the special rules, discussed above, relating to the taxation of excess
distributions, would not apply. In addition, another election would involve
marking to market a Fund's PFIC shares at the end of each taxable year, with the
result that unrealized gains would be treated as though they were realized and
reported as ordinary income. Any mark-to-market losses and any loss from an
actual disposition of PFIC shares would be deductible as ordinary losses to the
extent of any net mark-to-market gains included in income in prior years.
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Note that distributions from a PFIC are not eligible for the reduced rate of tax
on "qualifying dividends."
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UNDERWRITER

DISTRIBUTION OF SECURITIES

Under a Distribution Agreement with each Fund ("Distribution Agreement"),
E*TRADE Securities, 4500 Bohannon Drive, Menlo Park, California 94025, acts as
underwriter for the continuous offering of each Fund's shares. Each Fund pays no
compensation to E*TRADE Securities for its distribution services. The
Distribution Agreement provides that E*TRADE Securities will use its best
efforts to distribute each Fund's shares.

Each Fund is a no-load fund; therefore, investors pay no sales charges when
buying, exchanging or selling shares of a Fund. The Distribution Agreement
further provides that E*TRADE Securities will bear any costs of printing
prospectuses and shareholder reports which are used for selling purposes, as
well as advertising and any other costs attributable to the distribution of
Fund's shares. E*TRADE Securities is a wholly owned subsidiary of E*TRADE
FINANCIAL. The Distribution Agreement is subject to the same termination and
renewal provisions as are described above with respect to the Investment
Advisory Agreements.

PERFORMANCE INFORMATION

Each Fund may advertise a variety of types of performance information as more
fully described below. A Fund's performance is historical and past performance
does not guarantee the future performance of that Fund. From time to time, ETAM
may agree to waive or reduce its management fee and/or to reimburse certain
operating expenses of a Fund. Waivers of management fees and reimbursement of
other expenses will have the effect of increasing the Fund's performance.

AVERAGE ANNUAL TOTAL RETURNS

A Fund's average annual total return quotation will be computed in accordance
with a standardized method prescribed by rules of the SEC. The average annual
total return for a Fund for a specific period is calculated as follows:

P(1+T)(TO THE POWER OF n) = ERV

Where:

P = a hypothetical initial payment of $1,000 T = average annual total return n =
number of years ERV = ending redeemable value of a hypothetical $1,000 payment
made at the beginning of the applicable period at the end of the period.

The calculation assumes that all income and capital gains dividends paid by a
Fund have been reinvested at net asset value on the reinvestment dates during
the period and all recurring fees charges to all shareholder accounts are
included.

TOTAL RETURN

Each Fund also may calculate total return, which is not subject to a
standardized formula, provided the calculation includes all elements of return.
Total return performance for a specific period will be calculated by first
taking an investment (assumed below to be $1,000) ("initial investment") in a
Fund's shares on the first day of the period and computing the "ending value" of
that investment at the end of the period. The total return percentage is then
determined by subtracting the initial investment from the ending value and
dividing the remainder by the initial investment and expressing the result as a
percentage. The calculation assumes that all income and capital gains dividends
paid by a Fund have been reinvested at net asset value of a Fund on the
reinvestment dates during the period. Total return may also be shown as the
increased dollar value of the hypothetical investment over the period.

CUMULATIVE TOTAL RETURN
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Cumulative total return represents the simple change in value of an investment
over a stated period and may be quoted as a percentage or as a dollar amount.
Total returns and cumulative total returns may be broken down into their
components of income and capital (including capital gains and changes in share
price) in order to illustrate the relationship between these factors and their
contributions to total return.

AFTER-TAX RETURNS

Each of the Funds may, from time to time, include "total return (after taxes on
distributions)" in advertisements or reports to shareholders or prospective
investors. Quotations of average annual total return (after taxes on
distributions) will be expressed in
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terms of the average annual compounded rate of return of a hypothetical
investment in a Fund over periods of 1, 5 and 10 years (up to the life of the
Fund), calculated pursuant to the following formula which is prescribed by the
SEC:

P(1+T)(TO THE POWER OF n) =ATV SUB(D)

Where:

P =          a hypothetical initial payment of $1,000,
T =          average annual total return (after taxes on distributions),
n =          number of years
ATV SUB(D) = ending value of a hypothetical $1,000 payment made at the

beginning of the applicable period at the end of the
applicable period, after taxes on fund distributions but not
after taxes on redemptions

Each of the Funds may, from time to time, include "total return (after taxes on
distributions and redemption)" in advertisements or reports to shareholders or
prospective investors. Quotations of average annual total return (after taxes on
distributions and redemption) will be expressed in terms of the average annual
compounded rate of return of a hypothetical investment in a Fund over periods of
1, 5 and 10 years (up to the life of the Fund), calculated pursuant to the
following formula which is prescribed by the SEC:

P(1+T)(TO THE POWER OF n) =ATV SUB(DR)

Where:

P =           a hypothetical initial payment of $1,000,
T =           average annual total return (after taxes on distributions and

redemption),
n =           number of years
ATV SUB(DR) = ending value of a hypothetical $1,000 payment made at the

beginning of the applicable period at the end of the
applicable period, after taxes on fund distributions
and redemption

All total return figures assume that all dividends, less the taxes due on such
dividends, are reinvested when paid.

The average annual total returns as defined above for the Funds for the one year
period ended December 31, 2004, and since the commencement of operations of each
Fund to December 31, 2004, are as follows:

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

SINCE
ONE YEAR   FIVE YEARS   INCEPTION
--------   ----------   ---------

<S>                                                            <C>        <C>          <C>
E*TRADE INTERNATIONAL INDEX FUND
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(Inception Date - October 22, 1999)
Return Before Taxes                                            19.38%      (1.79%)      1.23%
Return After Taxes on Distributions                            18.55%      (2.37%)      0.67%
Return After Taxes on Distributions and Sale of Fund Shares    12.54%      (1.89%)      0.69%

E*TRADE RUSSELL 2000 INDEX FUND
(Inception Date - December 29, 2000)
Return Before Taxes                                            17.30%        N/A        8.27%
Return After Taxes on Distributions                            16.18%        N/A        7.51%
Return After Taxes on Distributions and Sale of Fund Shares    11.82%        N/A        6.69%

E*TRADE S&P 500 INDEX FUND
(Inception Date - February 17, 1999)
Return Before Taxes                                            10.62%      (2.61%)      0.75%
Return After Taxes on Distributions                             9.94%      (3.16%)      0.21%
Return After Taxes on Distributions and Sale of Fund Shares     6.88%      (2.54%)      0.31%

E*TRADE TECHNOLOGY INDEX FUND
(Inception Date - August 13, 1999)
Return Before Taxes                                             2.15%     (16.44%)     (8.95%)
Return After Taxes on Distributions                             1.43%     (16.94%)     (9.75%)
Return After Taxes on Distributions and Sale of Fund Shares     1.39%     (13.27%)     (7.66%)
</TABLE>
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After tax returns shown in the table above are calculated using the highest
historical individual federal marginal income tax rates and do not reflect the
impact of state and local taxes. Actual after tax returns depend on an
investor's tax situation and may differ from those shown. In some cases, the
return after taxes may exceed the return before taxes due to an assumed tax
benefit from any losses on a sale of Fund shares at the end of the measurement
period. The after tax returns shown are not relevant to investors who hold their
Fund shares through tax deferred arrangements such as 401(k) plans or individual
retirement accounts. The Funds' past performance, before and after taxes, is not
necessarily an indication of how the Funds will perform in the future. Total
return would have been lower had certain expenses not been waived or reimbursed.

DISTRIBUTION RATE

The distribution rate for a Fund would be computed, according to a
non-standardized formula by dividing the total amount of actual distributions
per share paid by a Fund over a twelve-month period by a Fund's net asset value
on the last day of the period. The distribution rate differs from a Fund's yield
because the distribution rate includes distributions to shareholders from
sources other than dividends and interest, such as short-term capital gains.
Therefore, a Fund's distribution rate may be substantially different than its
yield. Both a Fund's yield and distribution rate will fluctuate.

YIELD

The yield would be calculated based on a 30-day (or one-month) period, computed
by dividing the net investment income per share earned during the period by the
maximum offering price per share on the last day of the period and annualizing
the result, according to the following formula:

YIELD      =    2[(a-b +1)(TO THE POWER OF 6)-1],
---
cd

where:

a = dividends and interest earned during the period;
b = expenses accrued for the period (net of reimbursements);
c = the average daily number of shares outstanding during the period that

were entitled to receive dividends;
d = the maximum offering price per share on the last day of the period.

The net investment income of a Fund includes actual interest income, plus or
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minus amortized purchase discount (which may include original issue discount) or
premium, less accrued expenses. Realized and unrealized gains and losses on
portfolio securities are not included in a Fund's net investment income.

LICENSES

STANDARD & POOR'S

The S&P 500 Fund relies on a license related to the S&P 500 Index. In the
absence of the license, the S&P 500 Fund may not be able to pursue its
investment objective. Although not currently anticipated, the license can be
terminated.

The S&P 500 Fund is not sponsored, endorsed, sold or promoted by Standard &
Poor's, a division of The McGraw-Hill Companies, Inc. ("S&P"). S&P makes no
representation or warranty, express or implied, to the owners of either the S&P
500 Fund or any member of the public regarding the advisability of investing in
securities generally or in the S&P 500 Fund particularly or the ability of the
S&P 500 Index to track general stock market performance. S&P's only relationship
to ETAM or the S&P 500 Fund is the licensing of certain trademarks and trade
names of S&P and of the S&P 500 Index which is determined, composed and
calculated by S&P without regard to ETAM, or the S&P 500 Fund. S&P has no
obligation to take the needs of ETAM, S&P 500 Fund or the shareholders into
consideration in determining, composing or calculating the S&P 500 Index. S&P is
not responsible for and has not participated in the determination of the prices
and amount of the S&P 500 Fund or the timing of the issuance or sale of shares
of the S&P 500 Fund or in the determination or calculation of the equation by
which the S&P 500 Fund is to be converted into cash. S&P has no obligation or
liability in connection with the administration, marketing or trading of the S&P
500 Fund.

S&P does not guarantee the accuracy and/or the completeness of the S&P 500 Index
or any data included therein and S&P shall have no liability for any errors,
omissions, or interruptions therein. S&P makes no warranty, express or implied,
as to results to be obtained by the S&P 500 Fund or the shareholders, or any
other person or entity from the use of the S&P 500 Index or any data included
therein. S&P makes no express or implied warranties, and expressly disclaims all
warranties of merchantability or fitness for a
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particular purpose or use with respect to the S&P 500 Index or any data included
therein. Without limiting any of the foregoing, in no event shall S&P have any
liability for any special, punitive, indirect, or consequential damages
(including lost profits), even if notified of the possibility of such damages.

MSCI EAFE FREE INDEX

The International Fund relies on a license related to the Morgan Stanley Capital
International, Inc. ("MSCI") EAFE Free Index. In the absence of permission to
use the EAFE Free Index, the International Fund may not be able to pursue its
investment objective.

The International Fund is not sponsored, endorsed, sold or promoted by MSCI or
any affiliate of MSCI. Neither MSCI nor any other party makes any representation
or warranty, express or implied, to the owners of the International Fund or any
member of the public regarding the advisability of investing in securities
generally or in the International Fund particularly or the ability of the EAFE
Free Index to track general stock market performance. MSCI is the licensor of
certain trademarks, service marks and trade names of MSCI and of the EAFE Free
Index which is determined, composed and calculated by MSCI without regard to the
International Fund or ETAM. MSCI has no obligation to take the needs of the
International Fund, ETAM or the shareholders into consideration in determining,
composing or calculating the EAFE Free Index. MSCI is not responsible for and
has not participated in the determination of the timing of, prices at, or
quantities of the International Fund to be issued or in the determination or
calculation of the equation by which the International Fund's shares are
redeemable for cash. Neither MSCI nor any other party has any obligation or
liability to shareholders in connection with the administration, marketing or
trading of the International Fund.
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Although MSCI shall obtain information for inclusion in or for use in the
calculation of the EAFE Free Index from sources which MSCI considers reliable,
neither MSCI nor any other party guarantees the accuracy and/or the completeness
of the EAFE Free Index or any data included therein. Neither MSCI nor any other
party makes any warranty, express or implied as to results to be obtained by
ETAM, the International Fund, the shareholders or any other person or entity
from the use of the EAFE Free Index or any data included therein. Neither MSCI
nor any other party makes any express or implied warranties, and MSCI hereby
expressly disclaims all warranties of merchantability or fitness for a
particular purpose with respect to the EAFE Free Index or any data included
therein. Without limiting any of the foregoing, in no event shall MSCI or any
other party have any liability for any direct, indirect, special, punitive,
consequential or any other damages (including lost profits) even if notified of
the possibility of such damages.

FRANK RUSSELL COMPANY

"Frank Russell Company" and "Russell 2000 Index" are service marks of Frank
Russell Company. Frank Russell Company has no relationship to the Russell 2000
Fund, other than the licensing of the Russell 2000 Index and its service marks
for use in connection with the Russell 2000 Fund.

GOLDMAN, SACHS & CO

The Technology Fund relies on a license related to the GSTI Composite Index. In
the absence of the license, the Technology Fund may not be able to pursue its
investment objective. Although not currently anticipated, the license can be
terminated.

The Technology Fund is not sponsored, endorsed sold or promoted by Goldman,
Sachs & Co. or any of its affiliates. Neither Goldman, Sachs & Co. nor any of
its affiliates makes any representation or warranty, express or implied, to the
owners of the Technology Fund or any member of the public regarding the
advisability of investing in securities generally or in the Technology Fund
particularly or the ability of the GSTI Composite Index to track the technology
stock market performance. Goldman, Sachs & Co.'s only relationship to ETAM or
the Technology Fund is the licensing of certain trademarks and trade names of
Goldman, Sachs & Co. and of the GSTI Composite Index which is determined,
composed and calculated by Goldman, Sachs & Co. without regard to ETAM or the
Technology Fund. Goldman, Sachs & Co. has no obligation to take the needs of
ETAM, the Technology Fund or the shareholders into consideration in determining,
composing or calculating the GSTI Composite Index. Goldman, Sachs & Co. is not
responsible for and has not participated in the determination of the prices and
amount of the Technology Fund or the timing of the issuance or sale of shares of
the Technology Fund or in the determination or calculation of the redemption
price per share. Goldman, Sachs & Co. has no obligation or liability in
connection with the administration, marketing or trading of the Technology Fund.

Goldman, Sachs & Co. does not guarantee the accuracy and/or the completeness of
the GSTI Composite Index or any data included therein and Goldman, Sachs & Co.
hereby expressly disclaims any and all liability for any errors, omissions, or
interruptions therein. Goldman, Sachs & Co. makes no warranty, express or
implied, as to results to be obtained by the Technology Fund, the shareholders,
or any other person or entity from the use of the GSTI Composite Index or any
data included therein. Goldman, Sachs & Co. makes no express or implied
warranties, and expressly disclaims all warranties of merchantability or fitness
for a particular purpose or use with respect to the GSTI Composite Index or any
data included therein. Without limiting any of the foregoing, in no event shall
Goldman,
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Sachs & Co. have any liability for any special, punitive, indirect, or
consequential damages (including lost profits), even if notified of the
possibility of such damages.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
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The audited financial statements and the reports of independent registered
public accounting firm thereon, including the financial highlights appearing in
each Fund's annual report to shareholders for the fiscal year ended December 31,
2004, filed electronically with the SEC, are incorporated by reference and made
part of this Statement of Additional Information.

43

APPENDIX A                                                 RATINGS OF SECURITIES

DESCRIPTION OF MOODY'S INVESTORS SERVICE, INC. ("MOODY'S") RATINGS:

LONG-TERM DEBT RATINGS

Aaa - An obligation rated Aaa is judged to be of the highest quality, with
minimal credit risk.

Aa - An obligation rated Aa is judged to be of high quality and are subject to
very low credit risk. Obligations rated Aaa and Aa comprise what are generally
known as high-grade bonds.

A - An obligation rated A is considered upper-medium grade and are subject to
low credit risk.

Baa - An obligation rated Baa is subject to moderate credit risk. Obligations
rated Baa are considered medium grade and as such may possess certain
speculative characteristics.

Ba - An obligation rated Ba is judged to have speculative elements and is
subject to substantial credit risk.

B - An obligation rated B is considered speculative and is subject to high
credit risk.

Caa - An obligation rated Caa is judged to be of poor standing and is subject to
very high credit risk.

Ca - An obligation rated Ca is judged to be highly speculative and is likely in,
or very near, default, with some prospect for recovery of principal and
interest.

C - An obligation rated C is the lowest rated class of bonds and is typically in
default, with little prospect for recovery of principal or interest.

Moody's appends numerical modifiers 1, 2, and 3 to each generic rating
classification from Aa through Caa. The modifier 1 indicates that the obligation
ranks in the higher end of its generic rating category; the modifier 2 indicates
a mid-range ranking; and the modifier 3 indicates a ranking in the lower end of
that generic rating category.

SHORT-TERM DEBT RATINGS

PRIME-1 - Issuers with a Prime-1 (or supporting institutions) have a superior
ability for repayment of short-term debt obligations.

PRIME-2 - Issuers rated Prime-2 (or supporting institutions) have a strong
ability for repayment of short-term debt obligations.

PRIME-3 - Issuers rated Prime-3 (or supporting institutions) have an acceptable
ability for repayment of short-term obligations.

NOT PRIME - Issuers (or supporting institutions) rated not prime do not fall
within any of the Prime rating categories.

DESCRIPTION OF STANDARD & POOR'S ("S&P") RATINGS:

LONG TERM ISSUE CREDIT RATINGS

AAA - An obligation rated AAA has the highest rating assigned by S&P. The
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obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation is
extremely strong.

AA - An obligation rated AA differs from the highest-rated obligations only in
small degree. The obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the
obligation is very strong.

A - An obligation rated A is somewhat more susceptible to the adverse effects of
changes in circumstances and economic conditions than obligations in
higher-rated categories. However, the obligor's capacity to meet its financial
commitment on the obligation is still strong.

BBB - An obligation rated BBB exhibits adequate protection parameters. However,
adverse economic conditions or changing circumstances are more likely to lead to
a weakened capacity of the obligor to meet its financial commitment on the
obligation.
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Obligations rated BB, B, CCC, CC, and C are regarded as having significant
speculative characteristics. BB indicates the least degree of speculation and C
the highest. While such obligations will likely have some quality and protective
characteristics, these may be outweighed by large uncertainties or major
exposures to adverse conditions.

BB - An obligation rated BB is less vulnerable to nonpayment than other
speculative issues. However, it faces major ongoing uncertainties or exposure to
adverse business, financial, or economic conditions which could lead to the
obligor's inadequate capacity to meet its financial commitment on the
obligation.

B - An obligation rated B is more vulnerable to nonpayment than obligations
rated BB, but the obligor currently has the capacity to meet its financial
commitment on the obligation. Adverse business, financial, or economic
conditions will likely impair the obligor's capacity or willingness to meet its
financial commitment on the obligation.

CCC - An obligation rated CCC is currently vulnerable to nonpayment, and is
dependent upon favorable business, financial, and economic conditions for the
obligor to meet its financial commitment on the obligation. In the event of
adverse business, financial, or economic conditions, the obligor is not likely
to have the capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

CC - An obligation rated CC is currently highly vulnerable to nonpayment.

C - The C rating may be used to cover a situation where a bankruptcy petition
has been filed or similar action has been taken, but payments on this obligation
are being continued.

D - An obligation rated D is in payment default. The D rating category is used
when payments on an obligation are not made on the date due even if the
applicable grace period has not expired, unless S&P believes that such payments
will be made during such grace period. The 'D' rating also will be used upon the
filing of a bankruptcy petition or the taking of a similar action if payments on
an obligation are jeopardized.

PLUS (+) OR MINUS (-)-The ratings from AA to CCC may be modified by the addition
of a plus or minus sign to show relative standing within the major rating
categories.

C - The 'c' subscript is used to provide additional information to investors
that the bank may terminate its obligation to purchase tendered bonds if the
long-term credit rating of the issuer is below an investment-grade level and/or
the issuer's bonds are deemed taxable.

P - The letter p indicates that the rating is provisional. A provisional rating
assumes the successful completion of the project financed by the debt being
rated and indicates that payment of debt service requirements is largely or
entirely dependent upon the successful timely completion of the project. This
rating, however, while addressing credit quality subsequent to completion of the

Copyright © 2012 www.secdatabase.com. All Rights Reserved.
Please Consider the Environment Before Printing This Document

http://www.secdatabase.com


project, makes no comment on the likelihood of or the risk of default upon
failure of such completion. The investor should exercise his own judgment with
respect to such likelihood and risk.

* - Continuance of ratings is contingent upon S&P's receipt of an executed copy
of the escrow agreement or closing documentation confirming investments and cash
flows.

R - The r is attached to highlight derivatives, hybrids and certain other
obligations that S&P believes may experience high volatility or high variability
in expected returns as a result of noncredit risks. Examples of such obligations
are securities whose principal or interest return is indexed to equities,
commodities or other instruments. The absence of an 'r' symbol should not be
taken as an indication that an obligation will exhibit no volatility or
variability in total return.

N.R. - Not rated.

COMMERCIAL PAPER

A-1. - A short-term obligation rated 'A-1' is rated in the highest category by
Standard & Poor's. The obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on
the obligation is strong. Within this category, certain obligations are
designated with a plus sign (+). This indicates that the obligor's capacity to
meet its financial commitment on these obligations is extremely strong.

A-2. - A short-term obligation rated 'A-2' is somewhat more susceptible to the
adverse effects of changes in circumstances and economic conditions than
obligations in higher rating categories. However, the obligor's capacity to meet
its financial commitment on the obligation is satisfactory

A-3. - A short-term obligation rated 'A-3' exhibits adequate protection
parameters. However, adverse economic conditions or changing circumstances are
more likely to lead to a weakened capacity of the obligor to meet its financial
commitment on the obligation.
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APPENDIX B

PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

E*TRADE FUNDS ("TRUST") AND E*TRADE ASSET MANAGEMENT, INC. ("ETAM")

I.   INTRODUCTION

The following are the proxy voting policies and procedures ("Policies and
Procedures") adopted by E*TRADE Asset Management, Inc. ("ETAM"), an investment
adviser registered with the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") under the
Investment Advisers Act of 1940, as amended ("Advisers Act") with respect to
voting proxy regarding securities held by accounts of those investment advisory
clients for whom its exercises discretionary investment management authority.
Currently, E*TRADE Funds ("Trust"), a management investment company registered
with the SEC under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended ("1940 Act"),
which consists of multiple separate investment portfolios ("Funds"), is the sole
client of ETAM.

Pursuant to the investment management agreements between ETAM and the Trust, on
behalf of each of the Funds, the Board of Trustees of the Trust ("Board") has
(1) delegated to ETAM discretionary investment management authority with respect
to the management of the Funds' assets (which includes proxy voting authority)
and (2) directed that ETAM implement these Policies and Procedures in exercising
that authority with respect to the Funds.

II.  GENERAL PRINCIPLES

ETAM has adopted and implemented these Policies and Procedures as a means to
reasonably designed to ensure that it votes any proxy with respect to any
security over which ETAM has discretionary proxy voting authority in a prudent
manner and solely in the best interest of each of its clients.
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In addition, these Policies and Procedures are designed to ensure ETAM's
compliance with Rule 206(4)-6 under the Advisers Act and the Trust's compliance
with certain disclosure obligations regarding its proxy voting activities under
the 1940 Act ("Proxy Voting Rules") as well as other applicable fiduciary
obligations of investment advisers and registered investment companies under
rules and regulations adopted by the SEC and discussed in interpretations
published by the SEC staff.

III. PROCESS

ETAM follows these Policies and Procedures with respect to any proxies it
receives with respect to securities held by each of the Funds. ETAM will vote
any proxies received by any Fund for which it has sole investment discretion in
accordance with the recommendations of a third-party proxy voting services or in
manner that is reasonably designed to eliminate any potential conflicts of
interest, as described more fully below.

To the extent that the management of a Fund's portfolio securities is
sub-advised by another investment advisory firm, such as World Asset Management
("WAM") (each such firm, a "Sub-Adviser") the Board has (1) reviewed the proxy
voting policies and procedures of the Sub-Adviser and (2) approved Investment
Sub-Advisory Agreements among the Trust (on behalf of the Funds), ETAM and the
relevant Sub-Adviser, which explicitly delegate to the relevant Sub-Adviser
proxy voting responsibility with respect to proxies received by that Fund.

IV.  RELEVANT DISCRETIONARY CLIENT ACCOUNTS

A. EQUITY FUNDS. The "Equity Funds" of the Trust consist of: E*TRADE
International Index Fund; E*TRADE Russell 2000 Index Fund; E*TRADE S&P 500 Index
Fund; and E*TRADE Technology Index Fund. Under the Investment Management
Agreement for each Equity Fund, the Board has delegated to ETAM the authority to
vote proxies relating to each Fund's portfolio securities. As noted above, to
the extent that the management of an Equity Fund's portfolio securities is
sub-advised by a Sub-Adviser, the Board has (1) reviewed the proxy voting
policies and procedures of the Sub-Adviser and (2) approved Investment
Sub-Advisory Agreements among the Trust (on behalf of the Funds), ETAM and the
relevant Sub-Adviser, which explicitly delegate to the relevant Sub-Adviser
proxy voting responsibility with respect to proxies received by the Fund. Each
Sub-Adviser's proxy voting policies and procedures are attached hereto.

B. FIXED INCOME FUNDS. The "Fixed Income Funds" of the Trust consist of: E*TRADE
California Municipal Money Market Fund; E*TRADE Government Money Market Fund;
E*TRADE Money Market Fund; E*TRADE Municipal Money Market Fund; and E*TRADE New
York Municipal Money Market Fund. The Fixed Income Funds invest exclusively in
fixed income securities, and therefore, are not expected to have the opportunity
to vote proxies relating to securities held in their portfolios, except in an
unusual
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circumstance.(2) In the unlikely event that a Fixed Income Fund were to hold a
security in its portfolio that required a proxy vote, ETAM will obtain the
recommendation of an independent proxy voting service organization (E.G.,
Institutional Shareholder Services (ISS) or Investor Responsibility Research
Center (IRRC)) and vote such proxy in accordance with that recommendation.

C. FUND OF FUNDS. The E*TRADE Asset Allocation Fund is structured as a fund of
funds and will invest all of its assets in certain of the Equity Funds or the
Fixed Income Funds ("Underlying Funds"). The E*TRADE Asset Allocation Fund will
be a shareholder in each of the Underlying Funds in which it invests.
Accordingly, the E*TRADE Asset Allocation Fund, in its capacity as a shareholder
in the Underlying Funds, may be requested to vote on matters pertaining to the
Underlying Funds. With respect to such shareholder proposals, the E*TRADE Asset
Allocation Fund will vote its shares in each of its Underlying Funds in the same
proportion as the vote of all other shareholders in that Underlying Fund.

----------
(2)  For the purposes of these Policies and Procedures, proxy voting includes

any voting rights, consent rights or other voting authority which may be

Copyright © 2012 www.secdatabase.com. All Rights Reserved.
Please Consider the Environment Before Printing This Document

http://www.secdatabase.com


exercised with respect to a portfolio security.

V.   PROXY VOTING ADMINISTRATION

A. PROXY VOTING RECORDS. ETAM, or its agent, maintains proxy voting records
as required by Rule 204-2(c) of the Advisers Act. These records include: (1) a
copy of all proxy voting policies and procedures used by a Sub-Adviser or other
third-party that exercises voting authority or provides voting advice with
respect to proxies received by a Fund; (2) a copy of all proxy statements (which
may be satisfied by relying on the SEC's EDGAR website or a third-party who has
undertaken to provide a copy of such proxy statements promptly upon request);
(3) a record of each vote cast on behalf of a Fund; (4) a copy of any document
created by ETAM or a Sub-Adviser that was material to making a decision on how
to vote proxies on behalf of a Fund or that memorializes the basis for that
decision; and (5) a copy of each written request from the Funds for proxy voting
records and any written response from ETAM to any written or oral request for
such records. ETAM or its agent will also maintain any documentation related to
an identified material conflict of interest.

Proxy voting books and records will be maintained by ETAM or its agent in an
easily accessible place for a period of five years from the end of the fiscal
year during which the last entry was made on such record, the first two years in
the offices of ETAM or its agent.

B. REVIEW AND OVERSIGHT. ETAM will provide for the supervision and periodic
review of its proxy voting activities and the implementation of these Policies
and Procedures. Because Sub-Advisers have been delegated responsibility for
proxy voting for certain of the Funds, the Sub-Advisers will ensure (subject to
the review and oversight of ETAM) that proxies are voted on a timely basis. If
proxies related to Fund's portfolio securities are received by a Sub-Adviser,
the Sub-Adviser will provide ETAM with (1) all information required to verify
that such proxies have been voted in a timely and appropriate manner and (2)
appropriate records to allow ETAM and the Funds to comply with the Proxy Voting
Rules, including the filing of Form N-PX on behalf of each Fund.

C. REPORTING TO THE BOARD. ETAM and the Sub-Advisers will provide any proxy
voting information to the Board on a quarterly basis and will annually certify
to the Board that each of them has voted proxies in compliance with these
Policies and Procedures.

VI.  BOARD OF TRUSTEES--PROXY SUB-COMMITTEE

In accordance with the charter of the Board's Compliance Oversight Committee,
the Committee may appoint a sub-committee ("Proxy Sub-Committee") for the
purpose of providing a Fund's consent to vote in matters in which ETAM or any
Sub-Adviser seeks such consent because of a conflict of interest, which might
arise in connection with a particular vote, or for other reasons. The Proxy
Sub-Committee also may review these Policies and Procedures as well as each
Sub-Adviser's proxy voting policies and procedures with respect to the Trust.

VII. SUB-ADVISER'S PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES:

WAM's Proxy Voting Policies and Procedures are attached hereto as Exhibit A.

VII. EFFECTIVENESS

Adopted by the Trust on May 20, 2003, as amended August 19, 2003 and November
21, 2003.

Adopted by ETAM on August 19, 2003, as amended November 21, 2003
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* The term "Munder Funds" shall include, and these Proxy Voting Policies and
Procedures shall also be approved by the Board of Directors/Trustees of, and
shall be applicable with respect to, Munder Series Trust, The Munder Funds, Inc.
and The Munder @Vantage Fund, as well as The Munder Funds Trust and The Munder
Framlington Funds Trust, unless and until each series of such investment
companies is reorganized and redomiciled as a series of Munder Series Trust

PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

MUNDER CAPITAL MANAGEMENT

THE MUNDER FUNDS*

I    INTRODUCTION

Munder Capital Management, including its index management division, World Asset
Management (the "Advisor"), is an investment advisor registered under the
Investment Advisers Act of 1940 (the "Advisers Act"). The Munder Funds are
registered as investment companies pursuant to the Investment Company Act of
1940. Pursuant to the investment advisory agreements with respect to the
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Munder Funds, the Board of Directors/Trustees of the Munder Funds has delegated
to the Advisor discretionary investment management authority with respect to the
assets of the Munder Funds (which includes proxy voting authority) and directed
that the Advisor implement these Policies and Procedures in exercising that
authority, as applicable to the Munder Funds. Set forth below is the Advisor's
policy on voting shares owned by advisory clients over which it has
discretionary voting authority. These policies may be revised from time to time
(but with respect to the Munder Funds, only with approval of the Board of
Directors/Trustees of the Munder Funds).

II   GENERAL PRINCIPLE

The Advisor has adopted and implements these Proxy Voting Policies and
Procedures ("Policies and Procedures") as a means reasonably designed to ensure
that the Advisor votes any proxy or other beneficial interest in an equity
security over which the Advisor has discretionary proxy voting authority
prudently and solely in the best interest of advisory clients and their
beneficiaries considering all relevant factors and without undue influence from
individuals or groups who may have an economic interest in the outcome of a
proxy vote.

The Advisor will accept directions from clients to vote their proxies in a
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manner that may result in their proxies being voted differently than we might
vote proxies of other clients over which the Advisor has full discretionary
authority. For example, some labor unions may instruct the Advisor to vote
proxies for their accounts in accordance with the AFL-CIO Proxy Voting

----------
* The term "Munder Funds" shall include, and these Proxy Voting Policies and
Procedures shall also be approved by the Board of Directors/Trustees of, and
shall be applicable with respect to, The Munder Series Trust and The Munder
@Vantage Fund as well as The Munder Funds Trust, The Munder Funds, Inc., The
Munder Framlington Funds Trust, and St. Clair Funds, Inc., unless and until each
series of such investment companies is recognized and redomiciled as a series of
Munder Series Trust Standards, and religious institutions may instruct us to
vote their proxies in a manner consistent with standards they establish. With
respect to those clients desiring AFL-CIO Proxy Voting, the Advisor has retained
Proxy Voter Services ("PVS"), a division of International Shareholder Services
Inc. ("ISS"), to recommend how to vote such proxies. Similarly, ISS has worked
with the Advisor to develop custom guidelines for certain religious
organizations. These Policies and Procedures do not generally discuss PVS or
other customized proxy voting guidelines, as the Advisor believes such
guidelines are client selected guidelines. The Advisor will generally not
override ISS's recommendations with respect to voting proxies for accounts
subject to PVS and other custom guidelines absent further client direction or
authorization.

III  THE PROXY COMMITTEE

The members of the Proxy Committee are set forth on Exhibit A. The Proxy
Committee has authorized and approved these Policies and Procedures. The Proxy
Committee meets as needed to administer the Advisor's proxy review and voting
process and revise and update these Policies and Procedures as new issues arise.
In instances of business combinations, such as proposed mergers or similar
corporate actions, the Proxy Committee or its delegates also may consult with
the applicable portfolio manager or portfolio management team of the accounts
holding the relevant security to determine whether the business combination is
in the best interest of the client. The Proxy Committee may cause the Advisor to
retain one or more vendors to review, monitor and recommend how to vote proxies
in client accounts in a manner consistent in all material respects with these
Policies and Procedures and then ensure that such proxies are voted on a timely
basis.

IV   ERISA FIDUCIARY DUTIES AND PROXY VOTING

The voting of proxies on securities held in employee benefit plan investment
portfolios is governed by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974
("ERISA"). Accordingly, those who vote such proxies are subject to ERISA's
fiduciary duty provisions. In general, an ERISA fiduciary who votes proxies has
a duty of loyalty, a duty of prudence, a duty to comply with plan documents and
a duty to avoid prohibited transactions. The Proxy Committee reasonably believes
that these Policies and Procedures satisfy ERISA's fiduciary duty requirements
generally and, in particular, the Department of Labor's 1994 interpretive
bulletin discussing ERISA's fiduciary duty provisions in the proxy voting
context. IB 94-2 (29 CFR Section 2509.94-2).

V    PROCESS

In order to apply the general policy noted above in a timely and consistent
manner, the Advisor has retained ISS to review proxies received by client
accounts and recommend how to vote them. ISS has established voting guidelines
that are consistent in all material respects with the policies and the process
noted herein. A summary of ISS's general Proxy Voting Guidelines is attached
hereto as Exhibit B. Furthermore, with respect to those clients that have
directed the Advisor to follow ISS's 5 PVS Proxy Voting Policy Statement and
Guidelines, a summary of such statement and guideline is attached hereto as
Exhibit C. The PVS and other client-selected voting guidelines may result in
votes that differ from votes cast pursuant to these Policies and Procedures. At
least annually,
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the Proxy Committee will review ISS's general Proxy Voting Guidelines to confirm
that they are consistent in all material respects with these Policies and
Procedures. The Advisor will review selected ISS's recommendations at least
monthly (as described in Subsection D below) as part of its fiduciary duty to
ensure that it votes proxies in a manner consistent with the best interest of
its clients. Recommendations are communicated through ISS's website. Absent a
determination to override ISS's recommendation as provided elsewhere in these
Policies and Procedures, client proxies will be voted in accordance with
applicable ISS guidelines and recommendations. Because different client accounts
may be voted in accordance with different guidelines, client accounts could be
voted differently on the same matter. The Advisor has also retained ISS for its
turnkey voting agent service to administer its proxy voting operation. As such,
ISS is responsible for ensuring that all proxies are submitted in a timely
manner. ISS will automatically vote all client proxies in accordance with its
recommendations, unless the Advisor determines to override such recommendation.
The criteria for reviewing ISS's recommendations are generally set forth in
Subsections A - C below. As described below, in certain instances, the Advisor
has determined that the nature of the issues raised by the proxy proposal
together with the costs of reviewing ISS's recommendations with respect to a
particular security outweigh the potential benefits to clients from the
Advisor's review of ISS's advice and recommendations. In each instance where the
Advisor does not separately review ISS's recommendations, the Advisor will
always vote client proxies consistent with ISS's recommendations. In each
instance where the Advisor does separately review ISS's recommendation, the
Advisor may vote differently from ISS's recommendation, if, based upon the
criteria set forth in Subsections A-C below, the Advisor determines that such
vote is in clients' best interests (as described in Subsection E below).

A.   ROUTINE CORPORATE ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS

Philosophy: The Advisor generally is willing to vote with recommendations of
management on matters of a routine administrative nature. The Advisor's position
is that management should be allowed to make those decisions that are essential
to the ongoing operation of the company and that are not expected to have a
major economic impact on the corporation and its shareholders. Examples of
issues on which the Advisor will normally vote with management's recommendation
include:

1.   appointment or election of auditors, unless the auditor is not
independent or there is reason to believe that the auditor has
rendered an opinion which is neither accurate nor fairly indicative of
the corporation's financial position;

2.   increases in authorized common or preferred shares (unless the amounts
are excessive, the number of shares of a class of stock with superior
voting rights is to be increased, or management intends to use the
additional authorized shares to implement a takeover defense, in which
case the Advisor will analyze the proposal on a case-by-case basis as
set forth in section C below);

3.   directors' liability and indemnification; unless:

.    the proposal would entirely eliminate directors' liability for
violating the duty of care; or

.    the proposal would expand coverage beyond mere reimbursement of
legal expenses to acts such as negligence, that are more serious
violations of fiduciary obligations;

provided, however, that the Advisor will ordinarily vote with
management's recommendation to expand coverage in cases when a
director's legal defense was unsuccessful if: (a) the director was
found to have acted in good faith and in a manner that he reasonably
believed was in the best interests of the corporation; and (b) only
the director's legal expenses were covered;

4.   name changes; or

5.   the time and location of the annual meeting.

The Advisor generally opposes minimum share ownership requirements for directors
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on the basis that a director can serve a company well regardless of the extent
of his share ownership. The election or re-election of unopposed directors is
reviewed on a case-by-case basis. The Advisor will generally vote against an
item denoting "such other business as may come before the meeting" because the
Advisor will not vote "for" or "against" issues of which the Advisor is not
aware.

B.   SPECIAL INTEREST ISSUES

Philosophy: While there are many social, religious, political, and other special
interest issues that are worthy of public attention, the Advisor believes that
the burden of social responsibility rests with management. Because the Advisor's
primary responsibility in voting proxies is to provide for the greatest
shareholder value, the Advisor is generally opposed to special interest
proposals that involve an economic cost to the corporation or that restrict the
freedom of management to operate in the best interest of the
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corporation and its shareholders. However, the Advisor may vote for disclosure
reports seeking additional information on a topic, particularly when it appears
companies have not adequately addressed related shareholder concerns.
Accordingly, except as provided in the prior sentence, the Advisor will
generally either refrain from voting on shareholder proposals, or vote with
management's recommendation, on issues such as:

1.   restrictions on military contracting,
2.   restrictions on the marketing of controversial products,
3.   restrictions on corporate political activities,
4.   restrictions on charitable contributions,
5.   restrictions on doing business with foreign countries,
6.   a general policy regarding human rights,
7.   a general policy regarding employment practices,
8.   a general policy regarding animal rights,
9.   a general policy regarding nuclear power plants, and
10.  rotating the location of the annual meeting among various cities.

Client accounts utilizing ISS's PVS Proxy Voting Policies and Guidelines, ISS's
Proxy Voting Guidelines for religious institutions or other customized
guidelines may attribute additional shareholder value to one or more of the
foregoing matters, and thus ISS or other client guidelines may, on a
case-by-case analysis, recommend voting in favor of such shareholder proposals
or issues for the applicable client accounts.

C.   ISSUES HAVING THE POTENTIAL FOR MAJOR ECONOMIC IMPACT

Philosophy: The Advisor is not willing to vote with management on
proposals that have the potential for major adverse economic impact on the
corporation and the long-term value of its shares without independent
analysis. The Advisor believes that the owners of the corporation should
carefully analyze and decide such issues on a case-by-case basis. The
following are examples of the issues that the Advisor believes have the
potential for major economic impact on shareholder value:

1.   Executive Compensation Plans

Stock-based incentive plans are among the most economically
significant issues upon which shareholders are entitled to vote. Approval
of these plans may result in large transfers of shareholders' equity out of
the company to plan participants as awards vest and are exercised. The cost
associated with such transfers should be measured if incentive plans are to
be managed properly. Accordingly, the Advisor has delegated to ISS the
estimation of the cost of a company's stock-based incentive program. An
estimated dollar value for each award is determined by factoring into an
option-pricing model the number of shares reserved, the exercise price, the
award term, the vesting parameters, and any performance criteria. The
Advisor believes that this approach affords the board adequate flexibility
to structure incentive programs to meet the needs of its employees, while
shareholders are ensured that the costs associated with a proposed plan are
reasonable and linked to performance. A proposed stockbased incentive plan
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is evaluated in conjunction with all previously adopted plans to provide an
overall snapshot of the company's compensation system. The aggregate value
of the compensation system is then expressed as a percentage of the
company's market capitalization. An allowable cap is determined by
reference to the average amount paid by companies performing in the top
quartile of their industry-specific peer groupings and adjusted based on
differing market capitalizations.

2.   Prevention of Greenmail

These proposals seek to prevent the practice of "greenmail," or
accumulating large blocks of common stock for the purpose of pressuring
corporations into repurchasing the stock at above market prices in order to
avoid a takeover proxy fight. In general, the Advisor opposes greenmail.
The Advisor believes that, if a corporation offers to buy back its stock,
the offer should be made to all shareholders, not just a select group or
individual.

3.   Cumulative Voting of Directors

Cumulative voting allows a shareholder with sufficient stock ownership
to cast all his share votes for one director and assure election of that
director to the board. The Advisor believes that, if a person owns a
significant portion of a company, he ought to be able to elect a director
of his choosing, and the Advisor will therefore generally support
cumulative voting in the election of directors.

4.   Super-Majority Provisions
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These corporate charter amendments generally require that a very high
percentage of share votes (70-85%) be cast affirmatively to approve a
merger or other business combinations, unless the board of directors has
approved it in advance. These provisions have the potential to give
management "veto power" over merging with another company, even though a
majority of shareholders may favor the merger. In most cases, the Advisor
believes that requiring super-majority approval of mergers places too much
veto power in the hands of management and other minority shareholders at
the expense of the majority shareholders, and the Advisor will generally
vote against such provisions.

5.   Fair Price Provisions

These provisions are directed toward discouraging two-tier
acquisitions where an interested shareholder (who owns 10% or more of the
common stock) makes a partial tender offer at one price to gain control of
the company and then completes the merger by paying the remaining
shareholders a lower price or different consideration. Shareholders who
pass on the first offer may be forced to accept the later offer at an
unattractive price. Fair price provisions require a super-majority vote
(generally 70-85% of outstanding shares) to approve a merger involving an
interested stockholder, unless either a minimum "fair price" (often defined
as the highest price the interested shareholder paid for his shares in a
given time period preceding his tender offer) is paid to all shareholders
or the merger is approved by a majority of the continuing directors. Fair
price provisions will generally be analyzed on a case-by-case basis.
Factors to be considered include the vote required to approve the proposed
acquisition, the vote required to repeal the fair price provision, and the
mechanism used to calculate the fair price. The Advisor will typically
oppose a fair price provision, if the proposal requires a vote of greater
than a majority of disinterested shares to repeal the provision.

6.   Defensive Strategies

The Advisor analyzes these proposals on a case-by-case basis to
determine the effect on shareholder value. The Advisor's decision will be
based on whether the Advisor believes that the proposal enhances long-term
economic value for shareholders. Examples of the types of proposals
governed by this paragraph include, without limitation, those that: a.

Copyright © 2012 www.secdatabase.com. All Rights Reserved.
Please Consider the Environment Before Printing This Document

http://www.secdatabase.com


create (which generally opposed to approving, unless it cannot be used as a
take-over defense) or eliminate "blank check preferred" shares; b. classify
or stagger the board of directors (which the Advisor is generally opposed
to approving) or eliminate such classification or staggering (which the
Advisor typically agrees should be eliminated); c. establish or redeem
"poison pills" that make it financially unattractive for a shareholder to
purchase more than a small percentage of the company's shares; d. change
the size of the board; or e. authorize or prevent the repurchase of
outstanding shares.

7.   Business Combinations or Restructuring

The Advisor analyzes these proposals on a case-by-case basis to
determine the effect on shareholder value. The Advisor's decision will be
based on whether the Advisor believes that the proposal enhances long-term
economic value for shareholders.

D.   REVIEW OF ISS RECOMMENDATIONS

On a regular basis, but no less frequently than monthly, the Proxy
Committee will review selected ISS recommendations for upcoming shareholder
meetings. The Advisor has determined that the costs of reviewing ISS's advice
and recommendations with respect to a particular security outweigh the potential
benefits to clients from the Advisor's review of ISS's advice and
recommendations, unless:

(1)  Complex, Unusual or Significant. ISS's recommendation relates to
proxy proposals that are complex or unusual or that raise
significant issues (E.G., anti-takeover provisions or business
combinations and/or restructurings), and

(2)  Client Holdings are Meaningful. For these purposes, the holding
of a particular issuer would be considered to be meaningful if

(i)  the particular issuer soliciting proxies or to whom the
proxy solicitation relates represents at least one percent
(1%) of the fair market value of any client account AND the
fair market value of the portfolio holding is at least one
million dollars ($1,000,000); or

(ii) all client accounts with respect to which the Advisor holds
full discretionary authority to vote a client's proxies
hold, in the aggregate, at least one percent (1%) of the
outstanding voting shares of the issuer.

As a result of the foregoing, the Advisor will generally vote proxies consistent
with ISS's recommendations without independent review, unless the subject matter
of the proxy solicitation raises complex, unusual or significant issues and the
cost of reviewing ISS's
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advice and recommendations with respect to a particular proxy do not outweigh
the potential benefits to clients from its review of ISS's advice and
recommendations.

Minutes will not be kept of Proxy Committee meetings. However, any
determinations by the Proxy Committee and the Legal/Compliance Department to
vote proxies differently from the applicable ISS recommendation, as described
more fully below, shall be documented and retained as a record of the Advisor
and/or the Munder Funds as specified in Section VIII hereof.

E.   OVERRIDING ISS RECOMMENDATIONS

From time to time a portfolio manager, an analyst or a member of the Proxy
Committee may disagree with ISS's recommendation on how to vote client proxies
for one or more resolutions. However, because the Advisor may have business
interests that exposes it to pressure to vote a proxy in a manner that may not
be in the best interest of its clients, all requests to vote differently from
the ISS recommendation with respect to a particular matter must be given to the
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Proxy Manager (who is identified in Exhibit A) or, in the absence of the Proxy
Manager, another member of the Proxy Committee for independent review by the
Proxy Committee. Following receipt of such request, the Proxy Manager or Proxy
Committee member will follow the following process:

(1)  Complete a Proxy Override Request Form which contains: (a)
information regarding the resolution in question; (b) the
rationale for not following ISS's recommendation; and (c) the
identification of any actual or potential conflicts between the
interests of the Advisor and those of one or more of its clients
(or sought-after clients) with respect to the voting of a proxy.

(a)  In identifying all actual or potential conflicts of
interest, the Proxy Manager or other Proxy Committee member
shall take steps that the Proxy Committee believes are
reasonably designed to determine whether the Advisor has any
business interest or relationship or any executive of the
Advisor has any business or personal interest or
relationship that might influence the Advisor to vote in a
manner that might not be in its clients' best interests,
considering the nature of the Advisor's business and its
clients, the issuer, the proposal, and any other relevant
circumstances.

(b)  A conflict of interest may exist where, for example:

(i)  The Advisor manages or is actively seeking to manage
the assets (including retirement plan assets) of a
company whose securities are held in client accounts;

(ii) A client or a client-supported interest group actively
supports a proxy proposal; or

(iii) The Advisor or senior executives of the Advisor may
have personal or other business relationships with
participants in proxy contests, corporate directors,
and candidates for corporate directorships, or in any
other matter coming before shareholders - for example,
an executive of the Advisor may have a spouse or other
close relative who serves as a director of a company or
executive of the company.

(2)  The completed Proxy Override Request Form is then submitted to
the Proxy Committee and the Legal/Compliance Department for
review and approval. BOTH the Proxy Committee and the
Legal/Compliance Department must approve an override request for
it to be implemented.

(a)  The Proxy Committee will first review the Proxy Override
Request Form and supporting documentation to determine
whether the requested override is in the best interests of
clients holding the proxy. If the requested override is
approved by a majority of the available voting members of
the Proxy Committee, assuming that at least two voting
members of the Policy Committee are available, the requested
override and supporting documentation shall be forwarded to
the Legal/Compliance Department for their review of any
potential or actual conflicts of interest.

(b)  The Legal/Compliance Department may approve any override
request approved by the Proxy Committee only if (i) No
Conflict. No conflict of interest is identified.

(i)  NO CONFLICT. NO CONFLICT OF INTEREST IS IDENTIFIED.

(ii) Immaterial or Remote Conflict. If a potential or actual
conflict of interest is identified, but such conflict,
in the reasonable judgment of the Legal/Compliance
Department, is so clearly immaterial or remote as to be
unlikely to influence any determination made by the
Proxy Committee.
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(iii) Material Conflict. If a potential or actual conflict
of interest appears to be material, the
Legal/Compliance Department may approve the override
only with the written approval for the override request
from its applicable clients.1 Such request for approval
for an override shall be accompanied by a written
disclosure of the conflict. With respect to shares held
by one or more Munder Funds, approval of the override
may be sought from the Board Process and Compliance
Oversight Committee or a designated member of that
Committee. If an override request is approved by the
Board Process and Compliance Oversight Committee (or
its designated member), the Legal/Compliance Department
may approve the override with respect to all applicable
clients without seeking or obtaining additional
approval from each of them. However, to the extent the
Advisor receives instructions from any client, the
Advisor will vote such client's shares in accordance
with its instructions. If no instructions are received
from clients in such circumstance and approval is not
obtained from the Board Process and Compliance
Oversight Committee, the Advisor will vote the shares
in accordance with ISS's recommendation. Examples of
material conflicts include: (A) situations where the
company soliciting the proxy, or a person known to be
an affiliate of such company, is a client of the
Advisor and the override proposes to change the vote to
favor such client or its management2 and (B) situations
where the company soliciting the proxy, or a person
known to be an affiliate of such company is, to the
knowledge of any employee of the Advisor involved in
reviewing or advocating the potential override, being
actively solicited to be either a client of the Advisor
and the override proposes to change the vote to favor
such potential client or its management.

(3)  If both the Proxy Committee and the Legal/Compliance Department
approve the request to override ISS's recommendation for one or
more accounts, the authorizing person(s) will memorialize their
approval on the Proxy Override Request Form and provide the
approved Proxy Override Request Form to the Proxy Manager for
communication of the revised voting instruction to ISS.

(4)  The Proxy Manager will preserve a copy of each submitted Proxy
Override Request Form, whether or not approved, any supporting
documentation, and any client consents, with the records of the
Proxy Committee and in accordance with the recordkeeping
requirements contained herein.

VI   DISCLOSURE OF VOTE

A.   PUBLIC AND CLIENT DISCLOSURES

Except to the extent required by applicable law or otherwise approved by
the Advisor's general counsel or chief legal officer, we will not disclose to
third parties how we (or ISS) voted a proxy or beneficial interest in a
security. Conversely, upon request from an appropriately authorized individual,
we will disclose to our advisory clients or the entity delegating the voting
authority to us for such clients (such as a trustee or consultant retained by
the client), how we voted such client's proxy or beneficial interest in
securities it held. Furthermore, we will describe these Policies and Procedures
in our Form ADV, upon request furnish a copy of these Policies and Procedures to
the requesting client, and advise clients how they can obtain information on how
the Advisor caused their proxies to be voted. The Advisor shall take such action
as may be necessary to enable the Munder Funds to further comply with all
disclosure obligations imposed by applicable rules and regulations.

B.   MUTUAL FUND BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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Every decision to vote on a resolution in a proxy solicited by a company
held by a Munder Fund in a manner different from the recommendation of ISS shall
be disclosed to the Munder Fund's Board of Directors/Trustees at its next
regularly scheduled meeting along with an explanation for the vote.

VII  RECONCILIATION

The Proxy Manager shall seek to reconcile on a regular basis all proxies
received against holdings of all client accounts over which the Advisor has
voting authority to ensure that all shares held on the record date, and for
which a voting obligation exists, are voted.

VIII RECORDKEEPING

The Advisor shall, with respect to those clients over which it has
discretionary proxy voting authority, make and retain the following:(3)

1.   Copies of all proxy voting policies and procedures required by section
206(4)-6 of the Advisers Act.
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2.   A copy of each proxy statement it receives regarding client
securities.(4)

3.   A record of each vote cast by the Advisor (or its designee, such as
ISS) on behalf of a client.(5)

4.   A copy of any document created by the Advisor that was material to
making a decision as to how to vote proxies on behalf of a client or
that memorializes the basis for that decision.(6)

----------
(3) See Rule 204-2(C)(2) of the Adviser's Act.

(4) The Advisor may satisfy this requirement by relying on a third party (such
as ISS) to make and retain on the Advisor's behalf, a copy of a proxy statement
(provided the Advisor has obtained an undertaking from the third party to
provide a copy of the proxy statement promptly upon request) or may rely on
obtaining a copy of a proxy statement from the SEC EDGAR system at ww.sec.gov

(5) The Advisor may satisfy this requirement by relying a third party (such as
ISS) to make and retain, on the Advisor's behalf, a record of the vote cast
(provided the Advisor has obtained from the third party to provide a copy of the
record promptly upon request).

(6) The Advisor will satisfy this obligation by attaching any such documents to
any Proxy Override Request Form, as provided elsewhere in these Procedures.

5.   A record of each written client request for information on how the
Advisor voted proxies on behalf of the client, and a copy of any
written response by the Advisor to any (written or oral) client
request for information on how the Advisor voted proxies on behalf of
the requesting client.

All books and records required to be maintained hereunder, shall be maintained
and preserved in an easily accessible place, which may include ISS's offices,
for a period of not less than five years from the end of the fiscal year during
which the last entry was made on such record, the first two years in an
appropriate office of the Advisor (or ISS).

Adopted: February, 2001
Amended as of: November 2002

May 2003
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EXHIBIT A

The Proxy Committee consists of the following members:

.    Mary Ann Shumaker (non-voting)

.    Andrea Leistra

.    Debbie Leich

.    Thomas Mudie

.    Stephen Shenkenberg (non-voting)

Wanda Magliocco shall serve as the Proxy Manager. The Advisor has retained
Institutional Shareholder Services (ISS) to administer the voting of proxies.
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EXHIBIT B

INSTITUTIONAL SHAREHOLDER SERVICES PROXY VOTING GUIDELINES
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EXHIBIT C

PROXY VOTER SERVICES (PVS)
U.S. PROXY VOTING POLICY STATEMENT AND GUIDELINES
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EXHIBIT D

PROXY OVERRIDE REQUEST FORM

Company:
----------------------------------------------------------------

Date of Proxy:                         Date of Meeting:
-----------------------                  ------------------------

Person Requesting Override:
----------------------------------------------------

Is the Company or one of its affiliates (E.G, a pension plan or significant
shareholder) a client or actively solicited prospective client of
Munder?       /      /      No      /      /      Yes      (IDENTIFY)

------------------------------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Other Potential Conflicts:
-----------------------------------------------------

Did anyone contact Munder to change its vote?   /   /   No   /   /   Yes
(IDENTIFY AND EXPLAIN)

-----------------------------------------------------------------------

Override vote for: /  / All client accounts holding a Company proxy, or /  /
Specific accounts (IDENTIFY):

------------------------------
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Please override ISS's recommendation and vote the following resolutions as
indicated: (ATTACH ADDITIONAL SHEETS OF PAPER IF MORE SPACE IS NEEDED.)

RESOLUTION TO ELECT DIRECTORS

Name:                                      / / For / / Against / / Abstain
------------------------------------

Name:                                      / / For / / Against / / Abstain
------------------------------------

Name:                                      / / For / / Against / / Abstain
------------------------------------

Name:                                      / / For / / Against / / Abstain
------------------------------------

Name:                                      / / For / / Against / / Abstain
------------------------------------

Rationale:
---------------------------------------------------

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Approval:                                    Date:
----------------------------------       -----------------------------

RESOLUTION NO.     : / / For / / Against / / Abstain
----

Description:
-------------------------------------------------------------------

Rationale:
--------------------------------------------------

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Approval:                                   Date:
---------------------------------       ------------------------------

NOTE: ATTACH A RECORD OF ALL ORAL, AND A COPY OF ALL WRITTEN, COMMUNICATIONS
RECEIVED AND MEMORANDA OR SIMILAR DOCUMENTS CREATED THAT WERE MATERIAL TO MAKING
A DECISION ON THE RESOLUTION IN QUESTION.
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